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Local and peroogalo.
Miss Gertrude Gardner, of Freder-

ick St., is ill with pneumonia.

A new road making machine has
been purchased by our district super-
visors.

The Lutheran pulpit will be filled
on Sunday by Rev. W. W. Anstadt,
of Bedford, Pa.

Mr. Josiah Snyder was visiting his
daughter, Mrs. Harry Arthur, of
York,Pa., several days the past week.

At the citizen's meeting on Friday
night the 17th., the present Burgess
and commissioners were renominated
for election on Monday, May 4th.

The RECORD has received a pamph-
let copy of the Assessment Laws pass-
ed at the last legislature, which may
be examined by all who desire to do
BO.

Mrs. James L. Shriner, is lying
dangerously ill at her home near
town, from a complication of diseas-
es, with no chances of ultimate recov-
ery.

A fall in the temperature of over
40° in three days, was one of the ex-
periences of the week. The weather
in this latitude is getting very "un-
sartin."

C. Edgar Myers left for Harris-
burg on Tuesday morning, to assume
the duties of his new situation as
salesman. His many friends wish
him success.

What's the score? Is a question
heard on our streets every evening
about 6 o'clock. A town so full of
base ball enthusiasts ought to have a
club of its own.

Miss Margaret Fox, of Washington,
Mrs. Dr. J. J. Weaver and daughter,
of Uniontown, and Mrs. Kuhlman, of
Frederick, were visitors at Dr. G. T.
Motter's this week.

W. E. 0. Hiner, of Copperville, is
bunting up the history of the Hiner
family, and will be pleased to hear
from anyone who can give him any
information on the subject.

Dr. Samuel Swope attended the
funeral of his brother-in law, Col.
John Brook Boyle, on Saturday, in
Westminster. Rev. Father Mead, of
this place, assisted in the ceremonies.

On Monday April 20th., there was
offered at St. Joseph's church a high
mass of Requiem for the late Rev.
Father Delaney. The anniversary of
his death occurred on Saturday April
4th.

The telephone exchange will be re-
msved next week from the Elliot
House to Chas. E. H. Shriner's har-
ness factory. The new location will
be central, and equally as convenient
as the forme' one.

Mrs. Celia R. Hendrickson, wife of
Ephraim Hendrickson, died in Ur-
bana, Frederick county, on April
15th. She was a sister-in-law of Daniel
Hendrickson, Frederick, and of Mrs.
John Baird of this place.

Jimmy Rodgers has returned, after
a somewhat lengthy sojourn among
old friends and relatives in Baltimore
county. His recital of his adventures
is decidedly entertaining and amus
ing, as he is a born story teller.

H. L. Witherow, of Harney, has se-
cured the contract for boring the
artesian well for the Littlestown
water works, and has ordered a new
boring machine which will bore to a
depth of fourteen hundred feet.

One hundred and fifty quails were
received from the west this week for
distribution over the state, to be
turned loose for stock purposes. One
hundred of them were sent to Alle-
gauy county, and small numbers sent
to some of the counties, Carroll being
one of them.

McC. Davidson proposes in the near
future, to sell his stock of hardware
out at cost, unless he shoulo obtain a
buyer for the entire stock; a good
opportunity for any. person wishing
to embark in a business established
since 1872. He intends devoting his
whole time to the heating business,
consequently the desire to close out.

The following letter from John T.
Kuhns, Elsinore, California, is self-
explanatory; "Enclosed please find
draft for $1.00 in payment for the
RECORD to January 14th., 1897. Send
my old friend Dr. Birnie to Congress
next time, and still continue to pro-
mote him. He is worthy and well
qualified." Though far away, our
friend sees clearly.

Mr. Thomas Yingling, of this dis-
trict, met with a peculiar accident on
Monday of this week. He was plough-
ing with a riding plow, and was
standing in the furrow beside the
plow, when the horses suddenly
wheeled around, upsetting the plow
and throwing it against his left leg
with such force that the sharp edge
of the mould board cut a clean gash
diagonally across the leg above the
knee, about five inches in length and
three fourths of an inch in depth. Dr.
F. H. Seise dressed the wound.

Some thief entered the house of
Thomas Angell on Wednesday night
about twelve o'clock, who was evi
dently in need of meat, but did not
get it. Ensor Angell, who was not
yet asleep, heard some one moving
around, and, suspecting a thief,raised
such a vigorous outcry that the in-
truder in making for the stairway
hastily, stumbled over a ten gallon
keg standing at the head of the stairs,
with the result that keg, man and a
ham, went to the bottom, making a
tremendous racket. It is a great pity
that in his unceremonious exit, he
did not have some lead
with him.

NOTES FROM EVERYWHERE.

Items of current news boiled down,

for busy readers.

The Democratic State Central Com-
mittee will meet in Baltimore On
Wednesday, May 6th.

William J. Crabbs has been ap-
pointed Justice of the Peace for
Union Bridge district.

tin effort is being made to run a
telephone line from Littlestown to
Hanover, connecting with MeSher-
rystown and New Oxford. Subscrip-
tions are being solicited.

It is thought that the taxable basis
of Baltimore county has been increas-
ed about $3,000,000, as the result of a
revision of the assessment books
made by the county commissioners.

St. Mary's Lutheran church, of the
Silver Run charge, has voted unani-
mously to extend a call to Rev. Wm.
Ehrhart, who is about to be graduat-
ed from the Theological Seminary at
Gettysburg.

Anti-cigarette leagues are now be-
ing organized in the public schools of
Washington, D C., by the pupils.
Badges are worn, and it is believed
that the league will exercise a bene-
ficial influence.

Charles H. Palmer, of Baltimore,
was found dead in his bath room on
Monday. Death was caused by apo-
plexy resulting from the heat of the
bath. He was an advocate of the
'Phonusonian treatment for diseases,
and had a closet for steam baths built
in his house.

Land Commissioner W. 0. Mitchell
has decided to appoint Arthur F.
Sinith,of Westminster,Carroll county,
to a clerkship in his office. Mr. Smith
was one of the applicants for commis-
sioner of the land office. He will
probably succeed H. C. Alluutt, of
Montgomery county.

Quite and extensive forest fire oc-
curred in Bachman's valley, near
Westminster, on Monday night. The
tire burned over ten acres of wood-
land belonging to Mr, William Bach-
man, and fifteen acres belonging to
Mrs. MaryPalmer, besides destroying
a large quantity of cordwood and
rails.

Frederick city is making a strong
ffort to secure the annual meet of
the Maryland Wheelmen. Both Ha-
gerstown and Westminster are strong-
ly in favor of Frederick. '1 lie event
will occur on July 3rd. and 4th. An
attractive program is offered. Cam-
bridge is the only strong contestant.
Chief Consul Sams will announce his
decision on April 30th.

On last Saturday Mr. Chas. Young,
of Middletown,while running a joint-
er in sawing shingles on the farm of
Mr. G. C. Huffer, his right arm was
caught by the saw. So serious was
the cut that he had to have his arm
amputated two inches below the
elbow. Mr. Young stood the shock
of amputation remarkably well, and
is getting along nicely.

Two hunt:red Italian laborers who
have been engaged to work on the
construction of the new reservoir of
the York Water Company arrived in
York on Monday. A shanty was
erected for their use. Members of
labor organizations in the city are
indignant over the introduction of
foreign labor, and say they will hold
a meeting, to protest against it.

The new prohibition law of Kent
county is most stringent. It not only
prohibits, u -Icier heavy penalties,any
one from selling liquor, but prohibits
the keeping of it by any one to be
used by others. The exhibition of a
government license is made proof of
a violation of the law. Druggists
ale permitted to sell upon physicians
prescriptions, but under rigid regula-
tions.

It is hardly possible that Delaware
peaches will be killed this year. Not
since 1875 has the prospect in April
been so flattering for a big crop in
this great peach-growing state. The
trees are in good shape to produce
the fruit, and they are filled with
buds on every little limb and twig.
Ten days or two weeks more of warm
weather will be necessary to bring
them to a state of bursting forth in
full bloom. In Milford and Cedar
Creek Hundreds there are over five
hundred thousand trees in bearing.

An exchange contains the follow-
ing; A Methodist preacher in a dream
went to heaven, He saw a vast
throng of Methodists at the Throne
rejoicing and praising at the top of
their voices, and back of them ranks
of Lutherans, Baptists and others as
far as the eye could stretch. Far
away he heard a sweet song and lie
said to an angel, "Who are those so
far away ?" and the angel said "Those
are U. B's." "Why," said the M. E.
preacher. "Are the U. B's who are
godly people set so far off and so
remotely ?" And the angel said "Be-
cause they are the only people the
Lord can trust out of his sight." The
M. E. preacher awoke and was sorry
he dreamed.

Landlord Reist, of the Colonial Ho-
tel, had a funny experience the other
night, says the York Dispatch. The
house had been crowded during the
week and Mr. Reist had been put to
his wit's end to accommodate and
please his patrons. After Mr. Reist
retired one night a guest arrived on
the 1.54 a. m. train There not being
another unoccupied bed in the house,
the night clerk, with a number of
overcoats, improvised a bed on the
cushioned seat of the passenger ele-
vator. The man slept soundly until
8 o'clock in the morning, notwith-
standing the fact that the elevator
commenced running at 6 o'clock and

to carry along / made about fifty trips before the
sleeper a woke.

THE EASTERN SHORE LAW.

It seems to have been repealed with-

out anyone thinking of it.

It seems that the celebrated East-
ern Shore law, which caused so much
discussion in the last legislature, has
been repealed without anyone (?)
knowing it-at least this is the situa-
tion as it appears to many prominent
politicians in the state. While the
specific bill for its repeal was defeat-
ed in the Senate, it seems that the
new election law, which passed both
branches of the Assembly, does not
contain the provision that one of the
United States Senators must come
from the Eastern shore, as the old
law did, and the passage of the new,
also repeals the old.
An election law was introduced in

both Senate and House, the main
features of both of which were pre-
pared by the Reform League; the
Senate bill contained the Eastern
shore feature, while the House bill,
which was finally passed after being
considerably amended, does not con-
tain it, hence it appears as if the law
has been disposed of without any-
body thinking of it. Whether it was
a trick, an accident or oversight on
the part of the House, or its commit-
tees or engrossing clerks,no one seems
to know.
Speaker Mudd, is mildly jubilant.

and says that "it was a lucky acci-
dent, for it was a bad law, and if it is
gone it was easily gotten rid of."
Senator Wellington lang,lis at the
idea that it was a neat "job" to make
his title clear to his seat in the Sen-
ate. •'I really never knew," said he,
"that the new elections bill did any-
thing to repeal the Eastern Shore
law. I have heard it stated during
the past few days, but before that
the idea never occurred to me. If the
law is repealed I am glad of it, for it
was unconstitutional, but I did not
know that it had been wiped out,nor
did I know that it was going to be."

Proposed new Mail Route.

Sealed proposals will be received by
the Pcstmaster of Taneytown, until
April 30th.,for carrying mail between
this office and York Road. The ad-
vertisement specifies that the carrier
shall leave Taneytown at 4.30 a. m.,
and arrive at York Road by 6.00 a. m;
leave York Road after the arrival of
W. M. fast mail, and arrive at Taney-
town in one and a half hours,. or
about 7.30, o'clock.
This is a new route, which, if put in

operation, will be of wonderful bene-
fit to us. It will give us Balthuore
morning papers, and Baltimore and
Westminster mail, at about 7.30 a.
in., instead of 9 o'clock as at present.
It will also enable us to reach Balti-
more at about 10.30, with mail, which
will be a gain of about four hours. In
addition to the above, it gives two
mails west each day, morning and
evening, instead of only in the even-
ing. With this new route, our mail
facilities will practically be as good
as at points along, the Western Mary-
land Rail Road for Balthnore and
county mail, and better, for Pennsyl-
vania and northern connections.
The carrier for the route would

likely do a good business in carrying
passengers, both to and from the
railroad, particularly through the
summer season; and, the route being
only six miles in length, and the
schedule so early in the morning, a
full days work can yet be done by the
carrier after his return. The proposal
will likely attract numerous bidders,
and we hope that the Postoffice De-
partment will be able to accept one
of the bids and give us this desirable
addition to our present unsatisfac-
tory mail facilities.

Publishing the Laws.

Political newspapers over the state
are clamoring for their "pull" on the
state Treasury, for the publication of
the public general laws, passed at
the last session. Certain acts go into
effect upon the date of their passage,
and all which do not contain a clause
to that effect become operative on
June 1st. Such acts as demand im-
mediate publication before the books
containing all the acts of Assembly
can be published, are selected by the
Governorand Attorney-general. These
are published in newspapers through-
out the state designated by the Pres-
ident of the Senate and Speaker of
the House.
As one of these officials is a republi-

can, and the other a democrat, the
printing will be divided between the
purely political papers, without re-
gard to cost. This work should, in
fairness,and for the sake of economy,
be printed in such papers in each
county as would agree to do the work
for the least money. Very few people
really care for the laws in newspaper
form; those who want the laws wait a
little longer and get thetas in bmk
form. The custom of printing them
in the newspapers is almost wholly
for the purpose of rewarding the
partisan press, and not because there
is any great demand for their publi-
cation.

'1 he RECORD, apparently, has no
political "pull," consequently it ex-
pects to get left, and the tax payers
will foot big bills because no compe-
tition is allowed.

DIED.
Obituaries, poetry and resolutions charged

for at the rate of five cents per line. The reg-
ular death notices published free of charge.

ROUTSON.-In Uniontown, on the
20th., Mrs. Annie A. Routson, wife of
George H. Routson, aged 55 years, 7
months and 10 days; Interment Tues-
day evening.
HENDRICKSON.-On April 15th, in

Urbana, Frederick county,Mrs. Celia,
wife of Ephraim Hendrickson.

YEALY.-On April 17th., in Mt. Joy
township, Adams Co., Pa., Mr. Jacob
Yealy, aged 80 years, 11 months and 4
days.

REPUBLICAN CONVENTIONS.

Congressional and State Conventions

held in Baltimore.

Three congressional district conven-
tions were held in Baltimore on
Tuesday, to nominate candidates
for Congress, elect delegates to the
National convention at St. Louie and
name presidential electors-except
the Second district, which will hold
its congressional convention later.
The following is the result of the
several conventions;

Second Congressional District.

Delegates elected to the National
Convention-W. J. Smith, of Cecil
county, and C. Ross Mace, of Balti-
more county. Alternates-Milton
Schaeffer, of Carroll; E. M. Hoffman,
of the twenty- tirst ward.
For Elector-Monitor Watchman,of

the T went y-second ward, Baltimore
city.

Third Congressional District.

Nominated for Congress.--Dr.
S. Booze.
Delegates to the National Conven-

tion-Win. F. Airy and T. Frank
Tyler; alternates, John C. Smith and
John C. Friedel.
For Elector-Robert M. Welch.

Fourth Congressional District

Nominated for Congress-Mr. Win.
W. McIntire.
Delegates to the National Conven-

tion-General Felix Agnus and Win.
E. Tilghman (colored); alternates,
Robert L. Stevens and Conrad Willis.

The state convention was held on
Wednesday, at the Lyceum Theatre,
and H. M. Clabaugh was made per-
manent chai rulers The platform
adopted is brief, and declares for pro-
tection and the gold standard. A
resolution pledging the delegates to
the National convention to support
McKinley was defeated. The platform
declares that, "we have absolute con-
fidence in the good judgment and
intelligence of the delegates at large,
and believe that they will labor for
the best interests of the republican
party in their selection of a candidate
for the presidency, therefore, be it
resolved, that no instructions be
given to the delegation."
The results of the convention are as

folio Ws:
Delegates-at-lax ge.

George L. Wellington.
William T. Moister.
James A. Gary.
Robert P. Graham.

Alternate Delegates-at-large.

Willialll B. Fletcher, Anne Arutelel
county, colored.
Dr. George W. Bryant, colored,Bal-

thuore city.
H. M. Sinclair, Dorchester county.
N. M. Rittenhouse, Baltimore city.

Electore-at-largc.

Gen. Adam E. King,Balthnore city.
J. Cookinan Boyd, Baltimore coun-

ty.

The sixth district convention oc-
curred in Hagerstown,on Wednesday,
the result of which was as follows;
Delegates to St. Louis, Robert S.

Crawford of Washington county, and
Dr. S. T. Haffner of Frederick.
Alternates, D. E. Dick, of Allegany,

and Charles B. Jones, of Montgomery
county.
Presidential elector, Merritt Wil-

son, of Garrett county.

The Fifth Congressional District
Republican Convention, which met
in Upper Marlboro on Thursday to
elect two delegates to the national
convention, was harmonious in the
extreme. The delegates chosen were
as follows;
Sydney E. Mudd, of Charles, and

Dr. Washington G. Tuck, of Anne
Arundel.
Presidential Elector-Wesley M.

Oler, of Baltimore count y,

Orphans' Court Proceedings.
--

MONDAY, April 20th, 1896.-Charles
R. Hesson, administrator of Rufus W.
Hesson, deceased, late administrator
of Benjamin Hesson, deceased, re-
turned inventory of money additional
list of sales and settled first and final
account.
The Safe Deposit and Trust Com-

pany guardian of Theodore G., Min-
nie S., Florence B. and Edgar C.
Kiler, settled first account.
Milton Chew, surviving executor of

John H. Chew, deceased, returned
inventory of stocks, and settled sec-
ond and final account.
Jacob J. Weaver, Jr., administrator

w. a. of Sarah Dean Ferguson, de-
ceased, received order to transfer
stocks,
Jeannette C. Jenifer, administra,

trix of John B. M. Jenifer, deceased,
returned list sales of goods and chat-
tels.
TUESDAY, April 21st, 196.-Mary E.

Hood, administratrix of George W.
Hood, deceased, returned list sales of
goods and chattels.
Report sale of real estate of John

Garber, deceased, filially ratified.
Mary Garber, executrix of John

Garber, deceased, returned list sales
of wheat and settled first account.
The last will amPtestament of Geo.

Strutli, deceased, admitted to probate
and letters testamentary to Catha-
rine Struth.
Irene C. Bennett, administratrix d.

b. n. of Margaret Bennett, deceased,
settled first and final account.
Irene C. Bennett, administratrix d.

b. n. c. t. a. of Benjamin \V. Bennett
deceased, settled first and final ac-
count.
Ira George Lawyer, executor of

Levi Yingling, deceased, returned list
sales of goods and chattels.
Ira George Lawyer, executor of

Levi Yingling, deceased, late execu-
tor Samuel Lookingbill, deceased,set-
tied first and final account.
Distribution among the creSiitors

of Jesse W. Haines, deceased, filed.
Letters of administration on the

estate of Samuel Nusbaum deceased,
were granted to Caroline Nusbaum.

ortvespondence.
New Windsor.

The concert held in Odd Fellow's
hall under the auspices of the Lin-
wood Band, proved a success finan-
cially, and it is also said by those who
claim to be judges of music, that it
reflected credit upon the members.
The C. E. society of this place de-

cided by a vote, at their last meeting,
to have the convention in the church
on May 21st. and 22nd.
A delegation headed by Mr. James

Quinlan, of Baltimore, and repre-
senting the interests of the W. M. R.
R., attended the district meeting of
the German Baptists at Sam's Creek
on Tuesday 21st., tb work up a senti-
ment in favor of holding their annual
meeting in Westminster next year.
Messrs B. F. Bond and D. D. Court-
ney, representatives of the B. & 0.
R. R. were also in attendance pre
sumably to secure traffic to the annu-
al meeting to be held next month.
New Windsor Council, Jr. 0. U. A.

M. decided by a vote at their last
meeting to hold their annual picnic
on Whit-Monday. A number of able
speakers are expected to be present
on this occasion, and a good time in
general is anticipated. The report of
State Councilor N. S. Munson (who's
DOW Past State Councilor) shows the
order to be in a very flourishing con-
dition, with 171 Councils in the state
at the expiration of his term, and
more in sight to be instituted in the
near future.
Dr. Purnell and Dr. Fraser of New

Windsor college, attended the meet-
ing of the Presbytery in Baltimore
this week.
The warm weather of last week and

the first part of the present week
caused quite a demand for milk in the
city, which made it very interesting
for the many milk shippers in this
vicinity,as this is one of the heaviest,
if not the heaviest, milk shipping
point along the line of the W. M. R.
R.; however the depot accominoda-
tions would not indicate the fact.
Messrs Lambert and son shipped

three loads of live stock from this
place to Baltimore, on Tuesday.

Harney.
--

Last Friday, Mr. Jacob Yealy, aged
80 years,11 months and 4 days,died at
his home in Mt. Joy township. Mr.
Yealy was a well known and highly
respected citizen. His remains were
interred in St. John's Lutheran cem-
etery on Sunday morning. Mr. Yealy
leaves an aged wife, who has been an
invalid for a number of years, four
sons and one daughter to mourn their

loss.Miss Maria Bishop has been serious
ly ill during the past week; for
several days little hope was enter -
tamed for her recovery, but we are
glad to say, at this writing, her con-
dition is slightly improved.
Last Saturday while Mr. T. J. Hess

and Charles Moore were returning
home from Taneytown, where they
had been attending the U. B. Quar-
terly conference, their horse became
unmanageable while going down
Piney Creek hill; the gentlemen were
upset, and the horse came running
into our town with part of the buggy.
Fortunately no one was seriously
hurt.
Sunfish seem to be all the go at

present; two of our sporting boys
were out on last Tuesday and landed
86.
Dr. J. H. Gardner arrived in this

place on Wednes say morning, and
now has his office nicely fixed up at
Mx. Samuel C. Shoemaker's. The
doctor says that he has come to stay,
and means to do all in his power to
accommodate the people, and by
strict attention to basiness hopes to
gain the confidence of the people and
procure a liberal portion of their
patronage. We have known the Doc-
tor for a long time, and have always
found him to mean exactly what he
says. He is experienced in the pro-
fession, and we believe is just the
kind of a man that our people need.
All that we can say is. good luck to
you, Doctor, we hone that your coin-
ing to our town may be a benefit to
the entire community, and that you
may find it pleasant and profitable to
yourself.
Mr. Lincoln Witherow,of this place,

lias purchased a new artesian well
driller and has been given the con-
tract to drill the artesian well to
supply Littlestown with water. He
was the lowest bidder and gets $2.50
for the first 100 feet, $3.00 for the
second 100 feet, and $4.00 for every
additional foot thereafter, until a
sufficient amount of water is procur-
ed to supply the town.

Keysville.

Rev. R, L. Patterson held commun-
ion services here last Sunday; quite a
large congregation was present.
Mrs. Jos. Sharrer is lying critically

ill at her home near here.
J. L. Sharreee new dwelling is pro-

gressing very rapidly.
We are glad to report, that Mrs.

Mary Valentine, who was so ill for
several months past, was able to at-
tend church last Sunday; also Miss
Lucy Stull.
Miss Sadie Gluts is on the sick list.
Mr. Harry Den n and wife, of near

Molter's. spent Sunday at his home
near here.
Miss Sarah Carmach who has been

visiting her sister, Mrs. Black, of
Thurmont, has returned home.
Mr. Meade Fuss and family, of

Tom's Creek, spent Sunday with the
family of Mr. M. Baumgardner.

The Hagerstown Hail, in addition
to its regular issue for this week has
printed a very handsome industrial
supplement. Hagerstown is not only
a live city, but has live newspapers,
prominent among which is the Mail.

Union Bridge.
--

Ur. Edw. Early and wife of Balti-
more, spent Sunday at the home of
the latter's parents, Mr. and Mrs. Jos.
Tregellas.
Mr. N. Bohn has accepted a posi-

tion with the Immediate Benefit As-
sociation of Baltimore, as soliciting
agent. He was in our town on Sun-
day.
Mr. C. Harry Stein and family spent

several days in Baltimore this week.
Some 6106 dozen of eggs were ship-

ped from our station from April flth.
to 18th.
The annual excursion, of the Union

Bridge band to Baltimore, Md., will
be held on Wednesday May 13th., on
which date Barnum's circus will
exhibit at that place.
We understand that the W. M. R.

R. will advance their local ticket
rates taking effect May 1st.
Mr. S. Lynn Percy, whom we refer-

red to in these columns several weeks
ago,as having represented the Granite
State Provident Building and Loan
Association in Maryland, which went
into the hands of a receiver on Aptil
1st., died quite suddenly on April 18th.
We are unable to learn whether or
not the collapse of the organization
he represented, was instrumental in
causing his illness and death.
While an extra freight_train was

shifting at this place on Tuesday, a
team owned by Messrs Schmidt Sz-
Helb, manufacturers of mineral wa-
ters, &c., of Hanover, Pa., and driven
by Jno. W. Kiser, attempted to cross
over the railroad track, when the
horses became frightened at the en-
gine, and upset the wagon, breaking
the tongue off,and breaking a number
of bottles of soft drinks. Mr. Kisei
had the wagon repaired, and after
several hours delay, proceeded on his
way.
Mrs. David Holtz is visiting her

son, Mr. H. T. Holtz, of Brooklyn,
New York.
Rev. J. M. Grabill of Clear Spring,

Md., who has been in our town solic-
iting subscriptions to the Lutheran
Observer, left for Johnsville ou Thurs-
day.
The Union Bridge Fire Company

will hold their annual election for of-
ficers this (Friday) evening.
The W. M. R. R. will sell, on and

after May 1st., 10-trip commutation
tickets between Baltimore and all
stations west of Glen Morris, to and
including Thurmont, at a rate per
trip, equivalent to thirty cents less
than the present through rate.
Mr. F. J. Russell, of New York, is

visiting his parents, Mr. and Mrs.
Thomas Russell.
Mr. W. W. Sweigart and Mr. C. E.

Valentine, of Bruceville were in town
on Tuesday evening.
The concert to be held under the

auspices of the Union Bridge band on
Thursday evening next, promises to
be quite an elaborate affair.

Uniontown.

E. G. Gilbert ms m- aking an addition
to his residence.
Vassal, the noble steed of Wm. L.

Arnold, is no more, notwithstanding
the energetic efforts of the attending
veterinarian, to put him on his feet
again.
Robt. Fleagle is the only democrat-

ic aspirant as far as known for the
democratic representative as register
in this district, while Henry Trout-
feller is the republican choice.

A sudden gloom was cast over our
town early on Mondday morning
by the announcement of the death
Mrs. Annie A. Routson, wife of Geo.
H. Routson, from heart trouble. Mrs.
Routson was one of the active mem-
bers of the M. P. church here. She
was also principally instrumental in
effecting the organization of the W.
C. '1'. U. here several years since,
which had for a time a successful
existence. Funeral was held on Tues-
day evening at 4 o'clock, Rev. J. T.
Lassell officiating, assisted by Rev.
G. W. Baughman of the Lutheran
church and G. W. Seilhamer of the
Church of God. Her age was 55 years,
7 months and 10 days. Her mother,
Mrs. Roop, husband and five sons
survive her.

Walden's Horses Win.

At Bennings, near Washington, on
Tuesday, three races were won by
horses from Walden's stables. The
Potomac stakes for .three-year-olds
was the leading feature; Wyndhatu
Walden's colt,Shakespeare II, was an
easy winner, with Intermission, from
the same stables, second. Two other
races were also won from the same
stables; the aggregate amount of the
purses being $1700.

On Thursday on the same track,
Mr. Walden's success continued, his
horses winning first and second
places. The Mt. Vernon stakes,purse
$800., was won by Successful, with
Florian second.

A Special Session Unnecessary.

Governor Lownd- es has received a
verbal opinion from Attorney-Gener-
al Clabaugh in reference to the ap-
pointment and confirmation of
assessors under the new assessment
law. The Attorney-general stated, in
his opinion, th?re was no necessity
for calling an extra session of the
Senate to confirm the nomination for
assemors, and the Governor acqui-
esced in the views.

At the vote.for town officers and on
the question of the issue of $1500
worth of bonds in Thurmont on Mon-
day, 13th., 84 votes were cast; on the
bond question the vote stood 55 for
and 29 against. The present Board
of Commissioners were re-elected, as
follows; President of the Board, J.
Henry Cover; commissioners, Col.
John R. Rouzer, John Root, L. R.
Waesche and J. Wesley Creager.

Rare Old Cents.
--

A coin may be ever so rare, and yet
be nearly worthless, if worn to any
extent. The precious cent of 1799 can
be got for $2, or even less, if in poor
condition, but its value is multiplied
a hundredfold if it retains the, gloss of
the minting. The copper pennies one
sees occasionally in circulation are
black with age, but the uncirculated
cent, half a century old, which has
been put away and carefully kept
from injury by the collector, still re-
tains somewhat of the yellow sheen
of the newly-stamped piece. This, with
its cameo design unrubbed and un-
worn, is what is called a "perfect"
coin.

All United States coins of dates
prior to 1859 are worth a premium, if
in perfect condition. To such a point
is this matter carried that a piece in
a good state of preservation is actual-
ly damaged by cleaning, from the col
lector's point of view. From the
standpoint of the numismatist an un-
circulated coin is something sacred,to
be wrapped in chamois skin and kept
even from exposure to the air. The
most common of the pennies of early
dates is that of 1798, which may be
purchased for as little as flee cents,
yet a perfect specimen will fetch $20.
A perfect cent of 1793 can be sold for
$100. It was the first penny issued by
this Government. Plenty of 1803 cents
may be bought for 10 cents each, but
a perfect and uncirculated example
will fetch $50. Only half a dozen per-
fect cents of 1793 are known. A per-
fect cent of 1804 has brought $300.
One may buy an 1806 penny for 10
cents, but a perfect one is worth $100.
In the year 1804 no fewer than 54

dies were used for minting pennies.
At that time all of the coins were
struck by hand and not as now by
machinery. The method being de-
fective, the dies were broken now and
then and had to be replaced by oth-
ers. Variations in the cutting of the
dies gave rise to recognizable differ-
ences in the minted pieces. At present
no complete collection of the cents of
that year exists. The original idea
was that each penny should contain
exactly one cent's worth of copper;
hence the inconvenient size of the
piece. All cents from 1808 to 1814,with
the head of an Indian, are rare when
perfect-especially those of 1809 and
1811, which are worth $50 each. No
pennies were coined in 1815, because
of the burning of the mint. That is
the only break in the continuity of
the coinage of cents.
The cents of 1817, 1818, 1819 and

1820 used to be rare, but bags full of
them were found in an old bank and
flooded the market. Prices of coins
are controlled by the law of supply
and demand. Many pieces which 10
years ago were scarce are now plen-
tiful. Perhaps to-morrow the news-
papers may chronicle the sale of a
certain penny by auction for $67. The
people who read it go down into their
stockings and look for pennies of that
date. Maybe a lot of them will be
found, the result being a lowering of
the price of that coin. As for the
folly of paying out good money in
the pursuit of such a fad, a chronic
collector said to the writer the other
day that it was all the same whether
a man found pleasure in whiskey, or
dogs, or bicycles. If he found enjoy-
ment in the study of old coins, and
had the necessary means, there was
just as much fun in it as in collecting
books, pictures or diamonds.-Rene
Beache in Boston Transcript.

The St. Louis Convention.
-- -

Six weeks intervene before the
gathering of the clans in the St. Louis
convention. But even now great in-
terest begins to centre in that pros-
pective event.

Certainly not since, 1888, and,possi-
bly, not since 1872, has the meeting of
a national nominating convention
been preceded by such an exciting
preliminary canvass. It is now at its
height, and the element of doubt in
the calculations of the leaders tends
to concentrate all eyes upon the con-
test of the condidates to culminate in
the choice of the convention.

Major McKinley probably has the
lead, but there is a well organized
and stubborn field against him,which
will not be easily distanced, and no
one can predict with any certainty
how the various aspirants for the
Presidential office will line up on the
eve of the great meeting.

But the strife -between candidates
is only one element in the volume of
expectation which runs forward to
the National Republican Convention.
The country,as well as the opponents
of that party, awaits its declarations
on the tariff, on currency, on foreign
relations, and on the internal policy
of the Government. Not until the
platform has been promulgated can
the people of America know whether
the G. 0. P. is worthy of its confi-
dence.

For these and other reasons which
might be mentioned the St. Louie po-
litical gathering promises to be one
of the great political events of the
year, and as such it will be awaited
with kindling enthusiasm as time
passes and the element of doubt as
to the outcome increases.-Herald.

Stone Crushers for Frederick Co.

The purchase of a number of stone
crushers by the Frederick county
commissioners, and their use in pik-
ing the county roads ha.s resulted in
marked improvement of the roads.
In the upper districts of the county
five miles of pike have been made,the
cost to the county not reaching $100
per mile, as many of the farmers have
hauled the stone to the crushers and
helped in other ways. The introduc-
tion of the crushers has proved a
great success, and the commissioners
will shortly purchase others.

omen' and political.
•

For the first time in the history of
the world the united population of
the United Kingdom of Great Britain
and Ireland is greater than that of
France.

Through the influence of Senator
Gorman, an appropriation of $300,000
for deepening the Craighill channel
from 27 to 30 feet has been secured.
This is for the improvement of the
Baltimore harbor.

---
The greater New York bill has

passed the General Assembly, not-
withstanding the vetoes of Mayors
Strong and Wurster; and now only
needs the signature of the Governor
to become a law.

Time Centennial passenger station
of the Pennsylvania Railroad, which
will be remembered by thousands of
visitors to the exhibition of 1876 was
destroyed by fire on Sunday,and two
firemen were killed and several others
injured. The loss is estimated at
$200,000.

---
Ex-Governor Russell of Massachu-

setts, is in the field for the democratic
Presidential nomination. Col. W. R.
Morrison, of Illinois, who is also a
candidate, has announced iihnself in
favor of the bi-metallic school, and
favors such a plank in the platform
of his party.

At the prohibition party state con-
vention held in Baltimore on Thurs-
day, Eugene Levering was unani-
mously endorsed as a candidate for
the presidential nomination, and his
name will be presented at the Nation-
al Prohibition Convention which
meets in Pittsburg.

The election in Maryland in No-
vember will be for eight electors of
the President and Vice-President of
the United States, six members of the
House of Representatives of the Unit-
ed States, the entire First Branch of
the City Council in Baltimore city,
and a judge of the Supreme Bench in
Baltimore city.

Governor Lowndes has made the
first appointment on his general staff.
He appointed Capt. Thomas S. Mum-
ford, a retired army officer, to be in-
spector-general. Five generals and
ten colonels compriee the general and
personal staff of the commander-in-
chief. They will be announced short-
ly. There are many applicants for
the places and the Governor is care-
fu:ly considering the appointments.

A Glasgow publishing house has
issued a midget edition of the New
Testament. It is three-quarters of an
inch long by a half inch wide, and
weighs but 26 grains. More wonder-
ful is a mite Bible, complete, one and
three quarters inches long by one
and one eighth inches wide, contain-
ing 936 pages and weighing but 180
grains. Under a strong reading glass
the print appears quite plain. These
are the smallest regular publications
ever made.

--
Six states will hold elections prior to

the general election in November.
These states are; Alabania,which will
vote on August 3; Vermont, Septem-
ber 1; Arkansas, September 7; Maine,
September 14; Florida, October 6,and
Georgia, October 7. As late as 1868
about half of the states in the Union
held state and national elections sep-
arately. It will probably not be a
great many years before the elections
will be consolidated in the remaining
separate election states.

A national conference to discuss
methods of securing a permanent sys-
tem of arbitration between the Unit-
ed States and Great Britain was held
in Washington, Wednesday and
Thursday of this week. Three hun-
dred gentlemen were present, includ-
ing Chief Justice Fuller, Gen. Miles
of the army, Admiral Walker of the
navy, Hon. John W. Foster, Cardinal
Gibbons, President Eliot of Harvard,
Seth Low of New York, William H.
Beatty of San Francisco, Bishops
Foss and Ryan of Philadelphia, Rev.
B. Palmer of New Orleans, Marshall
Field of Chicago, and Ex-Senator
Edmunds.

The republicans of the Senate have
not yet decided upon a programme
of legislation for the remainder of
the session, but it is understood an
effort will be made very soon to reach
some understanding concerning a
date for adjournment. The demo-
crats do not believe the republicans
will attempt to do any more than
pass the appropriation bills,and have
no intention of throwing obstacles in
the way of an early adjournment un-
less they find the republicans are at-
tempting, in the last days of the
session, to rush through important
legislation. In that event they will
insist that it be given due considera-
tion.

While on his way to Woodley, his
country residence, Wednesday after-
noon, President Cleveland met with
a slight accident, from which he for-
tunately escaped without injury, In
turning the corner at Eighteenth and
U streets one of the horses attached
to his carriage slipped and fell. The
other animal fell on top of his mate
and the two began kicking and strug-
gling to get on their feet. Several
persons immediately ran to the as-
sistance of William Beckett, the
President's coachman, who had dis-
mounted from the box, and in a few
minutes they had the animals on
their feet and quiet. Mr. Cleveland
sat in the carriage during the trouble
with the horses, and then quietly
stepped out.
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--
HON. Win. B. Baker will likely be

renominated for -Congress this fall,

by the republicans. In a quiet way,

Mr. Baker has been making an excel-

lent representative, and will be a

very strong candidate. The choice

of Carroll county democrats will un-

doubtedly be Dr. J. W. Hering, and,

as Carroll has had no candidate in

recent years, his selection is highly

probable.

Vote for the Bond Issue.

The RECORD is in favor of the con-

struction of waterworks for Taney-

town, because it believes in progress.

In this particular case it is not only a

question of progress, but something

even more important-protection. It

may be said, facetioinly, that electric

street cars, a police force, gas and

electric light plants, parks and public

squares, and many other institutions

and features found in large cities,also

represent progress and improVement,

and that we might as well want any

one of them as waterworks. Such

reasoning, however, is not sincere.

and not applicable to our situation

at all; many very desirable things

are not within our power, conse-

quently, reference to them is only for

the purpose of obscuring issues and

to defeat the end to which this effort

is directed.

We have no desire to pay taxes for

something not needed, or for that

which will not return commensurate

benefits, nor is it our business to ad-

vocate something which would bur-

den or injure our patrons-the citi-

zens of this town. The RECORD is

honest in advocating the issue of

bonds for a water supply, because it

believes that it is for the good of the

majority. There may be a very few

individual cases in which the Increas-

ed tax would return no benefit, but

even in such cases there is at least

the satisfaction of doing good to oth-

ers-a sentiment which saffers very

much from disuse. This is not a

thne for either individual, or news-

paper, to play policy, or dodge. The

question which will come before the

voters on the fourth of May, is one of

great importance, and should be met

squarely and intelligently.

Briefly, the situation is something

like this; the advantages and disad-

yantages of the proposed water sup-

ply being placed side by side;
Favorable. i 

Unfavorable.

Water, for fire pur-I Tax rate increased,
poses. 15 c.mts on the $100., on

aWater, for conven- nnual assessment.
lent use, anywhere in
tile house.
Water, for sprinkling

streets.
Water, for washing

pavements and gutters.
Water, for laundry,

bath room and stable.
Water, when wells

and cisterns fail.
Water, for watering'

dowers, washing win-
dows and carriages.
Water, where and

when you want It.
Decreased cost of in-

surance.
Improvement of san-

itary condition of the
towu. -
Inducement to man-

ufacturing industries
to locate here.
Saving of expense of

weds and cisterns.
Danger of contami-i

nated wells avoided.
If there is any objection to a water

supply, other than its cost, the REC-
ORD has not heard of it; this being
the case, can we not find enough
compensation for the cost in the
above favorable list? Certainly the
increased tax rate alone,will not sup-
ply the water, but, having the water
at our doors makes it possible for us
to pipe it into our houses, or to use
It in front yards or where we please,
at a small extra cost. Like the tele-
phone, let us once get water in our
houses and we will wonder how we
ever got along without it.
Our town is not too small, nor will

the cost be burdensome; some towns,
of course, have natural advantages
which we do not possess, but, places
like New Oxford and Littlestown are
situated exactly as we are, and both
places voted by large majorities in
favor of water,and are now construct-
ing their works. Taneytowu is equal
to either of these places; its people
are just as ,intelligent and just as
able financially to enter into this im-
provement as any place of its size in
the country; it is becoming noted
everywhere for being a live, bustling
enterprising place. Let us keep up,
and increase our reputation.
Those who want the water for pri-

vate use-who will take it in their
houses, or for a street wash-are not
the ones who will vote against the
issue of bonds; they will cheerfully
pay both tax and water rent, for the
sake of getting what they want. The
objection must come from those who
have wells and cisterns; who consider
that they are well enough supplied
and that they will take chances on
fires, disease, dirt, dust and a water
famine. They will decide that the
old way is good enough; that other
towns do not know what they are
about, and that those who do watmt
the water, had better move to some
other tm- wn, rather than vote higher
taxes on those who are satisfied with
things as they are. Citizens, this is

not a question to be selfish or penu-

rious over-it is too important for

that-look at it from the liberal view

of a good citizen who realizes that

neither town or country is for the

benefit of any particular class, and

that selfishness never .pays. in fact,

and never builds up a place or bene-

fits it. Vote for the bond issue.

Anonymous Correspondents.

Every newspaper publisher is often

in receipt of counnpuications asking

why certain exposures are not made

and condemning the editors for lack

of courage.
The writer does not sign his name,

and a natural inft mace arises, is he

not guilty of the very thing he ac-

cuses the editors of, namely, cow-

ardice? Bravery does not hide its

head.
The minister who says do as I say,

and not as 1 do, is not fit to lead his

flock. The captain who orders his

command to make an assault where

he is not willing to lead it does not

inspire confidence. So it is with the

man who wants a wrong exposed but

conceals his identity because he lacks

the courage to be known as the per-

son who made the complaint.

Among newspapers it is an unwrit-

ten rule that the confidence of their

sources of information shall not be

betrayed. They exact the names of

correspondents arid pay no attention

to anonymous writers. The reason is

obvious. As the libel law is now in-

terpreted, a newspaper throws itself

open to a suit whether the article be

true or false. The facts must be

proven absolutely. A newspaper

would soon be ruined, therefore,

which took everything for granted

and printed articles based on infor-

tnation furnished by anonymous cor-

respondents.

No good newspaper knowingly vii-

lilies a citizen or maliciously publish

es an article reflecting upon him. On

the other hand, the greatest care is

exercised to print the truth, where it

is not hurtful, and scores of good

readable articles never see daylight

although they are absolutely true,

because they might result disastrous-

ly to the persons they concern.

Thus we see that a newspaper is

beset on all sides. First is the inborn

desire to print readable news, and

second, the caution which holds it

back for fear of injuring the persons

concerned.
Every reporter is cautioned to se-

cure the exact facts in every article

he brings in, and all important stories

are thoroughly verified. The next

step is to ascertain, in delicate cases,

if the article is libelous, and the next

is to ask, will it do more harm than

good to publish it ?

Hedge 1 and restricted as a news-

paper is, anonymous communications

are especially distasteful, for they

indicate per Sc, that the writer is

I himself a coward, for he is asking

something he would not undertake

himself. The many wrongs which

have been exposed; the wrongs right-

ed and the reforms inaugurated de-

monstrate that newspapers arecoura-

geous.-Chester (Pa.) Times. •

Spying on Pensioners.

"A government detective visited
Chambersburg, the other day, and
hired pensioners to do jobs of heavy
work for him, such as wheeling bar-
rows of stones, &c., with the intent of
ascertaining whether the pensioners
were really disabled. He said he
would report several pensioners as
able to do heavy manual labor, and
unworthy of pensions for partial dis-
ability."

The above note, clipped from an

exchange, makes plain to us time

humiliating fact that even the gov-

ernment is not above engaging in

very low and disreputable practices.

It is very small business, indeed, for

the pension department to grant a

pension, and then send around spies

to find some pretext which will con.

stitute an excuse for its withdrawal.

It is quite probable, that, even the

pension laws, liberal as they are sup-

posed to be, are sometimes abused,

yet it is equally true that the fault in

the first place must rest with the de-

partment issuing the pension, rather

than with the pensioner.

When we know of the vast amount

of governmental extravagance, and

of the frequency of practical stealing

on the part of those in high places, it

is not becoming for the government

to be so rigid in its construction of

the laws as they refer to pensioners,

who are for the most part poor and

deserving. It would look decidedly

better, and be more in harmony with

true christia,n spirit, for the govern-

ment to allow itself to be imposed on

by those who helped to build it, than

to set spies over them and insist on

having the majesty of the law upheld

to the last letter, taking chances, af-

ter all, of doing a lasting injustice to

an old soldier and a poor working

man.
It would seen decidedly better to

curtail the cost of pensions-if it is

necessary-by cutting down the sums

received by officers and officer's wid-

ows, and pensions to those who are

altogether well supplied with this

world's goods, and who are not in the

slightest degree dependent on support

received from the government, or

elsewhere, except from their own

property. In cases where the govern-

ment has been imposed on, the attor-

ney or examiner, through whose

evidence the case was approved

should be proceeded against-if spies.

and detectives must be employed-

and the pension itself, when once

granted, should not be withdrawn

from those who are poor, whether

wholly, partially, or not at all dis

abled.
--. •

It will be an agreeable surprise to
persons subject to attacks of bilious
colic to learn that prompt relief may
be had by taking Chamberlain's
Colic, Cholera amid Diarrinea RF.'111
edy. In many instances time attack
may be prevented by taking this
remedy as soon as the first symptoms
of the disease appear. 25 and 50 cent

;bottles for side by It. S. McKiuney,
Druggist, Taneytown, Md.

DANA'S Sarsaparilla is not only the
be.d of all remedies for the Nerves,
Liver. Kidneys, Stomach, and Blood;
but if no benefit, you can get your
money back.
The same guarantee applies to

DANA'S Pills,Cough Syrup, Plasters.
For sale by John McKellip,Agent.
3,14,3mo.

Highest of all in Leavening Power.-Latest U. S. Gov't Report

AI Baking
=. Powder

ABSOLUTELY PURE

THE FOLLOWING ACT

Is published by order of the Com-

missioners of Taneytown,

HEZEKIAH D. MEHRINO,
Burgess.

LE VI D. REID, Clerk.

1896.

CHAPTER 97.

AN ACT to allow the legal and quali-
fied voters of Taneytown,in Carroll
county, Maryland, to decide by
ballot whether or not town coupon
bonds, not exceeding the stun of
twelve thousan.i dollars. shall be
issued by said town for time purpose
of providing a proper water supply
for said town.

SECTION 1. Be it enacted by the Gen-
eral Assembly of' Maryland, That at
the election to be held in the town,
Taneytown in Carroll county, Ma-
ryiand, on the first Monday in May
in the year eighteen hundred and
niuety six, for Bum gess and Commis-
sioners of said town, that the ques
tion whether or not said town shall
issue coupon bonds to the amount of
twelve thousand dollars, or less, for
the purpose of providing a proper
water supply for said town, shall be
amid is hereby directed to be submit-
ted- to the legal and qualified voters
of said town; and in order to advise
the citizens of said town of the intent
of this Act, it shall be time duty of
the Commissioners of Taneytown to
publish in some newspaper or news-
papers of general circulation in said
town, the substance of this Act for
two weeks previous to said election,
and by such other notice, as they
may deem necessary and proper.
SEcTioN 2. And be it enacted, That

the election provided for in section
one hereof, shall be held in the same
manner and under the same rules and
regulations as are elections for Bur-
gess and Commissioners for said
town, and the ballots shall have
printed on them the words, "For the
issue of Water Bonds" and "Against
the issue of Water Bonds." The re-
turns of said election shall be made
in the same manlier as is provided
for the election of municipal officers;
aud if a majority of the votes cast
shall be "Against the issuing of
Water Bonds," then in that ease no
bonds shalt be issued, but if a major-
ity of the votes cast shall be, For
the issuing of the Water Bonds,"
then the said Burgess and Commis-
sioners may issue said bonds to the
amount of twelve thousand dollars
or less, as hereinafter provided.
SECTION 3. And be it enacted, That

if the decision by said election, shall
be for time issning of Water Bonds,
the Burgess and Commissioners of
Taneytown are hereby authorized at
any time hereafter to borrow, on the
credit of the town of Taneytown, arm
amount not exceeding the sum of
twelve thousand dollars, and to issue
coupon bonds therefor in sums of not
lens than one hundred dollars and
not more than one thousand dollars,
each to be signed by the Burgess of
said town and to be Countersigned by
the Clerk and Treasurer of time cor-
poration, with the seal of the said
town attached, and to be registered
by said Clerk and l'reasurer in a
separate book kept or that purpose;
said bonds shall bear interest at the
rate of not, more than five per cent,
per annum, payable semi-annually,
on the first day of January and July
in each and every year, until the said
bonds are paid; said bonds shall be
forever exempt from all taxation
whatsoever except for state purposes,
and shall have printed on them a dis-
tinct reference to the Act and the
election directing their issue. Said
bonds shall not be sold for less than
their par value.
SECTION 4. And be it enacted. That

said bonds shall be issued payable
forty years from date thereof, and re-
deemable at any time after the ex-
piration of seven years from the date

• thereof, at the pleasure of time said
Burgess and Commissioners of Taney-
town, Carroll county, Maryland, and
the said bonds shall be consecutively
numbered as the same shall be issued.
SacTiox 5. And be it enacted, That

for the purpose of paying the interest
on said bonds by them issued under
the provisions of this Act,as the same
shall fall due, and to gradually re-
deem and retire such bonds until
they shall all have been redeemed
and retired, the said Burgess and
Commissioners are hereby empower-
ed and directed to apply all net in-
come arising from water rents, after
the expense of any necessary bettel-
merits, extensions or increase of water
supply, or proper repairs are made,
first to the payment of time interest
on said bonds; and secondly, as to
the remainder if there be any, to be
invested in a sinking fund to be ap-
plied to the'payment of the principal
of said bonds as soon as they shall
become redeemable. The coupons
on said bonds shall be receivable by
the said Burgess and CommissiZmers
in payment of taxes due said town as
soon -as they become due and payable.
In the event that the said water rents
shall not be sufficient in amount to
pay the interest on said bonds or the
principal. thereof as soon as it shall
become redeemable, the said Burgess
and Commissioners shall annually
levy on the taxable peoperty of said
town, such sums of money not ex-
ceeding fifteen cents on the hundred
dollars, as shall in their discretion be
necessary for the prompt payment of
the interest on said bonds and the
principal thereof when the same may
become redeemable, tend any surplus
on hand at any time arising from such
levy shall be,by the said Burgess and
Commissioners invested in some safe
securities as a sinking fund, which
shall not at any time be diverted from
the purposes of this Act.
SECTION 6. And be it enacted, That

the money arising feoin the sale of
said bonds shall be paid to the Bur-
gess and Commissioners of said town
and by them deposited in some safe
banking institution in Taneytown,
Md., and shall only be drawn there-
from on checks signed by the Clerk
and Treasurer, and countersigned by
the Burgess, and the said Clerk and
Treasurer shall keep, in a book for
the purpose, a full registry of the
bonds sold, the number of the bonds
arid the name of the purchasers and
amounts realized on sate.
SECTION 7. And be it enacted, That

the said Burgess and Commissioners
shall procure the services of some
competent water engineer to give
them plans and specifications in the
erection of water works, reservoirs,
conduits. plugs and all necessary
equipment for proper water works
and a sufficient supply of water, and
after receiving the said plans and
specifications, they shall invite sealed
proposals by advertisement for a rea-
sonable time for thecOnstruction and
completion of said works, which pro-
posals shall be sent inn sealed en-
velopes addressed to the said Bargees
and Commissioners, and by them
shall be publicly opened on the day
named in said advertisement. Said
proposals shall set forth the amount
of money for which the parties pro-
posing will construct such works
according to the plans and specifica-
tions submitted and the time when
said water works will be completed,
and the said Burgess and CO1111111.-
loners may reject any and all bids,

or award the contract to any respon-
sible bidder therefor, at their discre-
tion, requiring any accepted bidder
to give bond inn such penalty as said
Burgess and Commissioners shall
determine, conditioned for the faith
ful performance of the contract
entered into, and no partial or final
payment shah be made to the con-
tractor until and unless time work
already done, as far as it is done,shall
be strictly in accordance with the
specification and plans signed and
accepted by the contractor.
SECTION 8. And be it enacted, That

upon the adoption of this Act, by
the qualified voters of Taneytown,
that all acts or parts of Act relating
to the supplying of water to the said
town, be and the same are hereby
repealed.
SECTION 0. And be it enacted, That

this Act shall take effect from the
date of its passage.
Approved March 27th , 1°96.
LLOYD LOWNDES, Governor.
SIDNEY E. MUDD,
Speaker of the House of Delegates.

W. CABELL BRUCE,
President of the Senate.

Maryland Sct.
1, J. Frank Ford, Clerk of the

Con it of Appeals of Maryland, do
hereby certify that the foregoing is a
full and true copy of the Act of the
General Assembly of Maryland, of
which it purports to be a copy, be-
longing in and deposited in the Office
of the Clerk of the Court of Appeals
aforesaid.

coeam OF APPEALS.
stAnyLAsn. 

In testimony
c whereof I have
hereunto set my

hand as Clerk and affixed the seal of
time said Court of Appeals this 3rd.
day of April, A. D. 1896.

J. FRANK FORD, Clerk.

Catarrh Cannot be Cured.
with LOCAL APP LICA 'PIONS, as they cannot
reach the seat of the disease. Catarrh is a blood
Or consnjtumnlonmal disease, and in oi der to cure It
you must take interim) remedies. Hall's Ca-
tarrh Cure is taken intermill y, and nets dirt-,t
ly on the blood and mucous surfaces. Hall's
Catarrh Cure is not a quack medicine. It was
prescribtd by one of the best physicians in this
country for years.and is a regular prescription,
Ills composed of the heat tonics known, c
billed with the best blood put-liters. acting di-
rectly on the mucous surfaces. The perfect
combination of the two ingredients is what
produces such wonderful results in curing
Catarrh. Send for testimonials, free.

F. J. CH EN EV 444 CO., PI ops , Toledo,O.
So!d by druggists, price

N. B. HAGAN
NEAR THE SQUARE,

Can be found a Full Line of

9

GROCERIES CONFECTIONERIES
AND NOTIONS.

Peerless Paper Meat Sacks.
You can get 7Ibs. of Raisins for 25c.

Large Cucumber Pickles, 10c a dozen.

FRESH OYSTERS
served in any style.

FRESH BREAD, ROLLS,
Cakes Crackers and Pretzels.

Pure Yirgiiiia Honey, 20c1s, a box.
Pure Sugar Syrup 20 and 30c a gal.
Water White Coal Oil, acts a gallon.
Also, all the lending brands of Flour.
Buckwheat Meal, Hominy Corn Me, l Good Fresh CANDIESand Chicken Feed.

CANNED GOODS
at Bottom Pricer

Imperial Green Tea only 25c a pound.

TAN EYTOWN

Iler *
Manufacture and have

and Fresh Groceries!

CANNED GOODS,
such as Lima Beans, Corn. Peas and

• 
Tomatoes, 3 cans for 25c; also Canne

S

d
1 1 I' Corn, 4 cans for 25c.

Water Crackers   .5c.
Ginger Snaps, 5e.
Mason's Best Water Crackers, 8c.

Ladies' Friend Baking Powder. .
bets.; with Teaspoon given with

every can. Raisins, ficts. a pound;
Syrups and Coal Oil always in stock.

Hominy, good St fresh,BRANDS OF FLOUR - '
Zolliekoffer's; Roberts', and Myers'

very Flour; Robert's Corn Meal.

constantly on hand

THEIR SUPERIOR

SURVEYS AND CALCULATIONS
Carefully made.

PLATS NEATLY EXECUTED.

38 Years Practical Experience.

CHARGES MODERATE 1
Address, EmmaseuRo, MD.

1 4-0 ly

BUFFINGTON HOUSE,
NEAR SQUARE,

TANEYTOWN, MD.

JAS. BUFFINGTON, Prop'r.

First-class in Every Respect I

The Popular House for Commercial

Travelers.

Rates Moderate!

far-Livery in connection with House.

G. W. DEMMITT.
- DENTIST. -

Taneytown, - - - - Maryland
All persons in need of dental work should

give me a call as will save them money. Teeth
extracted with little or no pain. The very
best sets of teeth only $10., and guaranteed for
live years, Temporary sets at low prices. Fill-
ing and all kinds of dental work at bottom
prices, and all work guaranteed. I will visit
person within 12 miles without extra charge.
Will be at Mver's store, Pleasant Valley, on
the second Thursday of each month. Give me
a trial.

Yours Respectfully,
9-15-ly G. Ns' oroptirr, Dentist,

made from selected wheat, and
choice

BRAN AND MIDDLINGS.

-Youi\rr,
Boots, Shoes, and Notions.

Springtime Shoe Styles
are arriving in Fine Shape. The "NEW CENTURY"
or "TAILOR MADE" Shoes for Ladies are here in lace
or Button.

We offer Ladies' "Tailor Made" Lace Shoes, with Pat'llt
Tip and Military Heel, worth $2.25, at a special bargain price
of $1.59 the pair during April only. -

Special Bargains during the Entire Month!

CARPET BARGAIN.
Heavy Three-ply Ingrain Car-

pet at 55c the yard; worth
one-third more.

Carpet Samples.
Your choice for 25 cents.

. I Oc Flour Sifter.
Warranted the best Sifter

made. Regular price 1.0c.

April Bargain, only 6c.

Window Shades.
Felt Window Shades, mount,

ed on good spring rollers.
Price 15c.

Hamburg Edging.
Entirely new line, and

tractive prices.

TEA SET.
-

White and Gold 56 piece
Tea Set. April 'Bargain Price
$5.29; would be cheap at
$7.50.

10c Glass Cup, 4c.
Thoroughly artistic and pret-

ty: useful for sherbet or custard,
or ornament. Regular price 10c;

Special 4c each.

Coat Frames.
Full size, Copper wire, braced

center and hook. Regular price
5c; special, 2c each, while they

Just.

Crescent Bicycles.
I Have you seen the New

at- I $50. CRESCENT BICYCLE
A Genuine Hair Collar for IN.in our Show Window.

Specialties
For this month at

D. W. GARNER S.

Canned Corn,
4 cents per can.

Coffee.
One fourth pound of Tea given

away with every pound of Ar-
buckle's Lion Coffee this month;
or take 5 lbs. for $1.00, and 110 tea.

Tomatoes,
Canned; 4 cans for 25c. Quality

guaranteed.

Footwear,
In all its varieties at Rock

Bottom Prices.

All other Goods
As low as the market will afford.

D. W. GARNER.
TANEYTOWN, MD.

All New!
New Firm! New Goods!

New Prices!
We have just received a fine line

of the latest style goods in Ladies'
and Men's wear, such as Di-gonal
Suitiugs, Chevoits, etc.; the Nicest

5 assortment of
Ladies' Dress Goods,

ever sold in this town, comprising
Dimities, Irish Lawns, Lace Gretia•
dines. Percales, etc., in wash goods,
and in all wool goods,we can give you
Cashmeres, Silk warp Henriettas and
Serges at prices lower than ever be
fore. Also a nice line of Hemp, Rag
and Ingrain

Carpets. and Mattings
away down in price. A nice line of
Ladies' and Men's Shoes, that we
are dividing the profits on just d
now. A new lot of Queensware V
very cheap. We almost forgot to Ss,
ask you to come and see our

sic wAlsT PPTTERNS•
They are very pretty and ra tige
in price from 35 to 56 cents a yard. ill I
Very cheap for the quality. Come
quick arid get some of the bar
gains before they are are all gone.

Reindollar, Hess& Co...

In Order to Sell Right,

F. M. YOU NT Taneytown, Md.

human Qildo,
HEADQUARTERS FOR

Highest cash prices paid for um' in.

ZOLLIAOFFEk
15,9,94,tf

JAS, W, TROXELLI

Good Fresh Oysters
on hand nolv. which will be served in
different styles, and also sold by the
gallon.

BUTTERMILK SOAP, 10 Cents.

I have now on hand a nice line of
Cigars and Tobacco; also Lamp
Chimneys,

SHERMAN GILDS,
Near Railroad, TANEYTOWN, MD.

SURVEYOR. Spring Announcement!
We beg leave to inform our friends

that we are still in business at time
same place in Taneytown, and our

SPRING OPENING
will take place on Saturday, March
28, 1896. We will have on our coun-
ters on that day, a stock of

Spring Suits
vastly superior to anything that has
ever been previously shown in Tan-
eytown. Our desire is to have every-
body call in and take a look at our
goods, whether they want to buy or
not. We feel safe in saying that our
prices, quality of goods considered,
are as low as any first-class house in
the county can afford to sel goods.
Quick Sales, Reasonable Profits, Neat
Fits and Perfect Satisfaction, is our
Motto. What more can you ask?
We also ask the ladies to pay us a

visit, as we have some surprises for
them in the way of

SHIRT WAISTS,
Latest Styles and Stripe; Low in
price. No two alike. Come in and
see them.
Mothers, if you are too busy to

make baby a dress-and we know
you are-come in and see what we
have in Ready-made

Dresses and Slips
for the little ones; lots of them, and
cheaper than you can make them.
Many thanks for past favors, and

we want your trade again.

Yours Respectfully,

ECKENRODE & SON.
TANEYTOWN, MD.

14-9-5.tf.

Spring& Summer, 1896.
The Finest Goods Latest

Styles,and Lowest Prices are
to be found at the

Baltimore Bargain House
Our Special opening will be on

April 25th.
Grand Values will be shown

in Clothing for Men, Youths
and Children; Shoes for Men,
Women and Children; Hats of
all kinds. Every article is from
lowest to best grades, and prices
lower than any merchant can
afford to sell.
We wish you will all come arid see

for yourselves, for "seeing is believ-
ing," and you will soon know where
you are, for you will see Great Bar-
gains, m1311 as only the Baltimore
Bargain House can aflord to give.

Yours Respectfully,

C. SILK & CO.
Old exchanges in bundles of 100,

for 10c., at the RECORD office.

I hereby announce that I have
permanently located in Taneytown,
for the manufacture of

CARRIAGES, BUGGIES,
Daytons, Phaetons,

and everything in this line. Factory
work will also be kept on hand, and
it shal be my aim to supply the de
ni and for all classes of work.

All- Work Guaranteed.
Special attention given to Repair

lug.

You Must Buy Right,
and by looking at my prices, you will
be conviticed that I bought right, it,
spite of the last advance in leather

COLLAR PADS, 30c.

We still have a few Blankets left.
which we purpose on selling off at
cost, in order not to carry them over,
Where you once got bargaitiS On Blan-
kets, you cari get them again, by buy
ing what is left.

S. C. REAVER.
Near R. R. TANEYTOWN, MD.

THE TANEYTOWN

SAVINGS BANK.
Does a General Banking Business.
Loans Money on Real or Personal
Security. Discounts Notes. Col lee
tions and remittances promptly
made.

INTEREST PAID ON TIME DEPOSITS
HENRY GA LT, Treas.

W. W. CRAPSTER, Pres.

DIRECTORS. SAMUEL...-
STONER. W, JESSE ROBERTS.

JO ,EILIA KOUTZ,
JAMES C. GALT.
T. El. ECKENRODE
W. W. CR ArsTER.

JOHN J. CRA PSTER.
CALVIN T. FRINGER
HENRY GA LT.

2g-T-94-Is

GEO. H. BIRNIE & CO,
BANKERS,

TANEYTOWN, MD.

Discount Business Notes.

Receive Deposits subject to check.

Make collections on all points.

Savings Bank Department.
Interest paid on Time Deposits.

- f.1P J1.1.:CT A 1. 11 AU' -

to W eeklv and Monthly Depositors.

MODEL Bpl.cEFY.
TANEYTOWN, MD.

Koontz & Wagner, Propr's.

FRESH BREAD, ROLLS,
CAKES AND PRETZELS,

MASON'S BEST CRACKERS!
A Full Line of

FRESH GROCERIES,
Confectioneries, Nuts, Oranges, Ba-

nanas, Lemons, Dried Fruits,
Canned Goods, Soap of

all kinds.

Lamp Goods and Fixtures.

Give me a trial and I will convince -
you that my Prices and Work will Sweet Potatoes, Corn Meal. Floru,
be found satisfactory. Rice, Hominy, Salt, Tobacco

and Cigars.

James H. Reindollar,
TANEYTOWN, MD.

Shop back of Lutheran church,

GENTS'
old Fi1ld Watcti,
Warranted, Only $9.00.

Gents' Nickel Watch.
with Chain,complete only $2.50.

Have you seen them yet?

H. E. SLAGENHAUP,
Taneytown, Md, JEWELER

We are now prepared to serve our
p-trtons with

FRESH OYSTERS
in all styles.

TEMPERANCE DRINKS.

of all kinds.

Eggs and Lard in money or in trade.
OrPrices to suit the times.

SUBSCRIBE

-FOR THE-

Carroll Record.

ROASTED

RIO

COFFEE,
15c1 per 111

WILL

MAKE

GOOD

DESIRABLE

DRINK.

W. D. RUH & CO.,

THE ONE PRICE CASH STORF;

• PUBLIC SQUARE,

TANEYTOWN, MD.

Uniontown, Md., April 9, '96.

I). \V. GARNER, ESQ.,

DEAR SIR:- The Mikado Separa-
tor I got from you a few months ago,
has been giving entire satisfaction.
I found it simple in construction, and
very easy to operate. -

M. A. ZOLLICKOFFER.

C.O.FUSS
FURN IM RE.

We have the goods you want at
prices you can afford to pay and

every article is backed by a guaran-
tee of goodness.

UNDERTAKING
in all its branches. A full line of

LADIES', MEN'S and CHILDREN'S

RO H

EMBALMING A SPECIALTY.

Prices to suit hard times.

• 0 •

_Near Ilailroatl.

FUSS.
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COUNTY DIRECTORY.
Court Officers.

[Jury terms held in Westminster. 2nd Mon-

day in May and November; non-jury, 2nd.

Monday in February and August.1

JUDGES-Hon. Chas. B. Roberts, Chief and

Resident Judge. Hon. James Revelle and Hon.

Isaac T. Jones Associate Judges.

CLERK OF THE COuRT-Benjamin F. Crouse.

CRIER-Gershum Huff.

Am:neon-J. J. Baumgartner.

Orphans' Court meets in the Court House in

Westminster, every Monday and Tuesday, and

daily during jury terms of Court.]

REGISTER OF Wu-Ls-George M. Parke.

ORPHANS' COURT-Jacob Rinehart, William

F. Prison, Albert Schaeffer.

County Officers.

STATES ATToRNEY-J. Milton Reifsnider.

SEERIFF-J. Oliver Murray.

COUNTY COM2dISSIONERS-JOhu H. Stem, Da-

vid Stoner, Jesse Lemon.

COUNTY TREASURER-Alfred T. Buckingham.

SURVEYOR-William A. Hoop.

SUPERVISORS OF ELECTION, Jas. E. Siuith,
Michael Buchman, Marshall G. Shaw.

Legislature.

SE NTOR.-Dr. J. W. Hering.

House or DELEGATES.-Charles H. Smith,

Charles J. H. Ganter. Dr. Clotworthy Bin-Jae,

William F. Cover.

TANEYTOWN DIST
NOTARY PUBLIC-A. H. Z011lekoffer.

TAX COLLECTOR,-Geo. H• Birnie.

MAGLSTRATES.-A. F. Orndorff, Henry Galt,

CONSTABLE, B. 8. Miller.

REGISTRAR.-J. S. Fink.

Town Officers.
-

BURGESS.-H. D. Meh IS ng.

CommIssioNEtts.-Dr G. T. Metter, Edward

Kemper, W. Jesse Roberts, Joshua K.aitz, E.

K. Heaver.

BAILIE F and TAX COLLECTOR,-B. S. Miller
_._

Church Notices.

Presbyterian Church. -Commencing on the

first or April, preaching on the first three Sab-

baths in the month at 2.30 p. in., and on the

fourth Sabbath at 10 30 a, in. Sabbath School

ane hour before cnurch service.-C. E. Socie-

ty Prayer Meeting 6.30 p. in. every Sabbath

Evening-WeeklY Prayer Meeting Tuesday

Evenings at 7.30 p.m.
Piney Creek Church: beginning April 1st.,

preaching on the first three Sabbaths in the

month, at 10 a. m., and on the fourth Sabbath

at 2.30 p. in. Sabbath School one hour before

"service.

Rev. P. Rioseco, Pastor.

Trinity Lutheran Cburch.-Serviees every

Sunday at 10 a. in. and 7 p. in., Sunday School

I a. m Y. P. S. C. E. 6 p, in. W. H. and F.

Missionary Society 1st Saturday in each month.

1 p. in. Mission Baud, and Junior C. E .alter-

sate Sundays. Sp. in.
Rev. G. W. McSierry, Pastor.

Grace Reformed Church -Services every

Sunday at 10 o'clock, a. in., and 7.30 P.m. Sun-

day School 9 a. me Y. P. S C. E. 6.39 p. m.
Rev. A. Bateman. Pastor.

St. Joseph's Catholic Chareh.Mass 9.30 a. in

Vespers. 3.30 p. in., catechism, 3 p. in. every

Sunday. On the first Sunday of each month,

oenediction after mass, concluding the ser-

vices of the day. Rev. T. D. Mead, Pastor.

Visited Brethren Church.-Preaching every

Sunday at 2.33 p. in. Sunday school at 1.30.

Harney charge, services at 10 a. in., and 7 p.

in., alternately. Rev. T. Wagner, Pastor.

rust Office,

T. H. ECKEN itODE, Postmaster.

Malls arrive from Linwood at 9 a, in.

front R. it. 9. 55 a. in. and 5.15 p. in.; from Har-

ney 2. 30 p. re,

Malls close at office, for R. R. north, 9. li a

in.; for Linwood 10.10 a. In.; for Harney 8.50 a.

in.; for it. R. south. 5 p. in.

Societies.
Patriotic Order Sons of America, Camp 2, Aid.

meets in Eckenrode's Hall, Thursday Even-

i ngs, at 7 o'clock. Harry L. Baumgardner,

President. John J. Reid, Rec. Seey. •

Carroll Conclave Heptasophs, meets on the

Second and Fourth Monday evenings of every

month. W. E. Burke, Secretary.

The Young Women's Christian Temperance

Union meets first Monday evening of every

month. President, Miss Ida Royer; Vice

President, Mrs. Eudora L. MeSherrY; Bee.

Bee'y Lorena LeFevre; Cor. Sec'y, Mrs. J.

Snyder: Treasurer. G. May Forrest.
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W. M. REINDOLLAR.

J. FRANK WEANT,
COMMISSION MERCHANT.

Butter, Eggs, Potatoes
Apples, Onions,
Poultry, &c.

Potatoes in Car Lots a Specialty.

Personal Attention to Consignments.
C. & P. Telephone, No. 1396.

1006 H1LLEN STREET,
13 A. LIU I 31012 14_1, Ml).

Near Bitten station, W N. H. It. 26-2-6-6w

Home aqd
Oria Mal articles solicited for this department

on any subject relative to home comforts,
whether of a sesial, decorative. culinary or
general character. Also articles pertaining to
Agi'lcrmIlure, Stock-raising, the Dairy, and
other kindred topics. Contributions must be
received not later than Monday evening to be
guaranteed insertion the rune week.

Enjoyment at Home.

Do not shut up your house, lest
the sun should fade your carpets,and
your hearts,lest a merry laugh should
shake down some of the muety old
cobwebs there. If you want to ruin
your sons, let them think that all
mirth and social enjoyment must be
left on the threshold without, when
they come home at night. When
once a home is regarded as only a
place to eat, drink and sleep, the
work is begun that ends in reckless
degradation. Young people must have
fun and relaxation somewhere; amid. if
they do not have it at their own
hearthstone, it will be sought at
another, and perhaps at less profita-
ble places. Therefore, let the fire
burn brightly at night, and make the
homestead delightful with all those
little arts that parents so perfectly
understand.
Do not repress the buoyant spirit

of your children; half an hour of
tuerriment around the lamp and fire-
light of a home blots out many a care
and annoyance during the day, and
the best safe-guard they can take
with them into the world is the un-
seen influence of a bright little do-
mestic circle. Put. home first and
foremost, for there will come a time
when the home circle will be broken;
when you will "long for the touch of
a vanished hand, and the sound of a
voice that is still;" and when your
greatest pleasure will be in remem-
bering that you did all in your power
to put a song under every burden to
make each other happy.

The Light of the World.

Doctor Murray, of Omaha in a ser-
mon recently said. "The people have
largely traded schoolmasters and are
now instructed more by the reporter
and editor than preacher. It remains
the duty of the pulpit to endeavor so
to direct the choice of the people as
to make the press a blessing, not a
curse, to them.
"It is time duty of the newspaper to

give light. Light is a better police-
man than many a blue-coated and
helmeted officer. Critne of all kinds
lives in the dark and dies where light
is turned on. Give us the light. Tell
the truth about this social cancer,
this business fraud, this national dis-
grace.
"The newspaper is to-day a most

powerful ally of officers who bring
criminals to justice. A man and
woman in a neighboring city are now
awaiting trial for murder,not because
af the labors of the city authorities,
but because a newspaper, alone but
intelligent and determined, turned
the light on their crime.
"We owe more than many of us

realize to time press for the prevention
mf crime and the puishment of the
criminal."

Wood Ashes.

All our cultivated plants take kind-
ly to a dressing of ashes. In fact,they
can be applied at any time and any-
where with benefit, but especially
would they benefit the permanent
pasture if applied early in the spring.
Utley would also be likely to benefit
the corn 'Imre than the oats. If the
supply after time pasture has been
treated is limited,then apply them in
small quantities with the drill or by
hand in juxtaposition to time corn
either before or after it is planted.
They not only supply directly needed
food, potash, with some phosphoric
tchl, but they also enable the plant
to convert the starch into sugar and
pass it along into circulation. So it
may be said that ashes have a three
fold use-first,as a plant-food; second,
as an improver of the physical condi-
tion of the soil, and, third, as a chem-
ical actor upon the starch.-Country
Uentleman,.

Designing Bank Notes.

Will 1-1. Low, the well-known artist,
is the designer of the new money that
will be issued by time United States
within a few months. The making
of the design is with him the work of
months, without considering the
final engraving of the bill by the
Treasury. Mr. Low gets his commis-
sion from time art department of the
United States Treasury. He is en-
gaged by the job, and has to get up
a bill of such and such denomination
after an original design. No limit of
time is set, but he must finish the job
as soon as he can. Mr. Low is a New
York man, and does his work in his
studio in this city, says the Commer-
cial Advertiser. He makes the design
on a piece of drawing paper, 'two feet
by one foot, or as large as a good
sized writing pad. The recompense
for designing Government bills is a
great deal less than an able artist
could earn at doing other kinds of
work, but it is a matter of pride with
every American artist, and he would
rathrr design notes at a moderate
sum than paint pictures for a fortune.
Unless necessity compels an artist to
paint tor a living, he will do bank
notes whenever the Government shall
commission him. The pay is sure
and good, but it yields DO such re
turns as great artists get for their
paintings.

A lialisaS man has invented a brick
made of straw and wood pulp, which
is said to be better than a clay brick,
and to cost only one-third as much.
He claims that it is unexcelled as a
paving material, and affirms that
enough straw goes to waste in Kan-
sas alone to pave every city in the
country..

During the winter of 1893, F. M.
Martin, of 'Long Reach, West Va.
contracted a severe cold which left
him with a cough. In speaking of
how he cured it he says; "I used
several kinds of cough syrup but
found no relief until I bought a bot-
tle ot Chamberlain's Cough Remedy,
which relieved me almost instantly,
and in a short time brought about a
complete cure." When troubled with
a cough or cold use this remedy any
you will not find it necessary to try
several kinds before you get relief. It
has been in the market for over
twenty years and constantly grown
in favor and popularity. For sale at
25 and 50 cents per bottle by R. S.
McKinney, Druggist, Taneytown,Md•

Selecting Eggs for Hatching.

Chickens from pullets' eggs have

been hatched successfully and if it tri-

fle smaller than the others at first,
have been lively and strong and grew

so rapidly as soon to be as large as

any in the flock. In most instances
eggs from pullets or fowls less than a
year old have seemed to produce
chickens that were quite as vigorous

and thrifty as those from older hens,
and mating young fowls with a two-
year old cock has been considered
the best method by many practical
poultrymen, although a few advo-
cate the the young or yearling cock
with two year-old hens, which may
be the better way when two-year-old
hens must be kept.
Reject all deformed eggs, anti those

with apparent roughness of the shell,
and if the breed selected is noted for
the color of its eggs, being very brown
or very white shelled, let them be in-
variably of that color. Put no faith
in selecting eggs by the shape or any
marking of the shell to determine the
sex. Timis has been tried and a score
of rules given out, only to result in
disappointment thousands of times.
It sometimes seems as if those who
had an invariable method of picking
out all pullets in the egg usually suc-
ceeded in getting only such as hatched
out cockerels. -Such has been my ex-
perience more than once when sows
kind friend selected eggs for me, so
that I insight raise lots of pullets.
The only way I can feel sure of get-
ting pullets is to raise about four
times as many chickens as I intend to
keep over winter, and then cull them
down to the desired number.
Collect the eggs every (lay and in

very cold weather oftener, so they
may not get chilled. With a soft lead
pencil or stamp mark each egg Its
brought in with the date and if more
than one pen is kept, with the num
her of the pen in which it was found.
Even indicate the individual hen if
possible. Timis will assist by showing
what eggs, if any, prove infertile.
Put them in a place where they will
not get chilled; but wipe off all stains
or dirt that may be on them.
Whether to hatch them under liens

or in an incubator, each one should
decide for himself or herself. There are
those who have better success with
the incubator than the average poul-
try grower does by putting them un
der the liens.-Ames in New England
Farmer.

April work on the I awn,

With April's coming we may usual-
ly begin work in earnest among time
flowers and shrubbery on the lawn.
The hyacinths and tulips, jonquils
and narcissus will be pushing up
their flower stems, rind before the
month is gone will be delighting us
with their flowers. The covering
given them in the fall, whether of
manure or leaves, need not be re-
moved until after they bloom, as
they will push up through it unless
it is very thick. It need not neces-
sarily have been applied, for these
bulbs are hardy without protection.
They do enongli better with it, how-
ever, to repay one for time trouble of
putting it on. With it the beds will
be in much better condition for what
ever is to follow the bulbs. I do not
lift either tulips or hyacinths after
flowering, as is often recommended,
but leave them undisturbed and plant
something among them to cover the
ground in summer. Petunias and
phlox are both good annuals for this
purpose. For the coming summer I
have planned to plant gladioli in one
of my bulb beds. Of course these
bulbs must be planted between the
rows of bulbs already there.
The sweet peas ought to have been

planted in March, but if this was
not done, make their planting time
first April work. Plant early and
plant deep for the best success. The
depth is best obtained by planting in
a trench six inches deep and covering
to the depth of two inches. After
the plants are up fill in around them
as they grow with good loose soil
until the trench is filled level with
the surrounding surface.
Any annual which will come from

self-sown seed may be safely planted
in the open ground in April. Timis
includes the phlox,petunia,coreopsis.
nigella, euphorbia„ and others.
Prune everblooming roses severely

early in the month, Few beginners
in rose growing will heed the advice
I am tempting to giye instead of that
last direction; Cut them down to
the ground. With more experience
with roses one learns how much they
are benefited by pruning. All ever-
blooming roses of whatever class
flower on the new wood, and to in-
duce new drowth we must prune and
enrich the soil with well-rotted ma-
nure.
The grass on the lawn will now be

high enough to begin to use the lawn
mower. There will be need to use it
often during the spring months if the
turf is to be kept at its best. If cut
when the grass is very ehort the
trouble of raking will be saved, as
the fine clippings can be left to act as
a mulch to the roots.-S. C.

"A dollar I" she exclaimed, when
the clerk had told her the price.
"Why, that's exorbitant."
"We can't afford to sell it for any

less," replied the clerk.
"Well, I know where I can get it

for less," she replied, "and I am too
good a business woman to pay more
than a thing is worth."
And then she marched out of the

store and paid 10 cents car fare to go
to a place where she could get the
same thing for 99 cents,--Chicago
post.

Admiral David D. Porter once said
that he had asked a friend wilts had
fought all through the war,and made
an excellent record, if lie had ever
killed a man.
"Yes," he answered, in a remorse-

ful tone. "At Bull Run I ran at the
first if A Confederate chased me
for ten miles, and then was 80 ex-
hausted that he dropped dead."

A German scientist computes that
the force of a stroke of lightning rep-
resents 50.000 horse-power.

Who can think
of some simple

i
hing to patent? Protect your ideas; they may
' yoe wealth. Write JOUNLWEDDEIV:

art 4$ CIO., Patent Attorneys, WallhinEtQA.
, ., for their vim prise offer. --

WANTED-AN IDEA

McKellip's
- EN
 Cattle Powder,

POINTS IN ONION CULTURE.

Fertilizing the Crop-The New Method of
Transplanting-Setting Plants-Varleties.

Onions will grow in almost any soil
that is well filled with humus, possesses
fertility and can be thoroughly drained.
A rich, sandy loam is preferred. En-
deavor to have the land free from stone,
rubbish and foul weeds. Experienced
growers claim that it is almost impos-
sible to put on too much manure. Any
good compost will answer. Many use
poultry manure and ashes, applied as a
top dressing, in addition to other ma-
nure. Soils which have previously been
fertilized, as the one mentioned in the
query, will produce a large crop with
no other fertilizer than nitrate of soda.
From 600 to 750 pounds per acre is
sufficient, but that amount should be
divided into two or three parts and ap-
plied at different times during the sea-
son. The onion manures which are ad-
vertised have also gloved satisfactory as
a fertilizer for such land. A top dressing
of ashes, phosphate or other manure
when bulbs are half grown is very bene-
ficial.
Formerly it was the custom to sow

the seed directly in open ground, where
the crop was to come to maturity. Now
many progressive growers sow seed un-
der glass and transplant. It is claimed
that onions will bear transplanting bet-
ter than almost any other plants; that
the crop matures several weeks earlier;
that the yield is more satisfactory, and
that time task of weeding is less difficult
than when the seeds are sown in the
field. It is absolutely essential that the
seed be fresh. Three pounds of seed per
acre is the amount usually sown, al-
though a beginner can safely sow at the
rate of four pounds. Where seed is sown
directly in field it can usually be put in
as soon as it is possible to get the ground
in first class condition. Where sets are
used they should be planted as early as
may be without subjecting them to dan-
ger from frost.
In setting plants many crowd them as

much as possible. Someplace rows only
12 inches apart, while 16 inches is about
the average distauce. This precludes the
use of a horse in cultivating. The usual
way is to cultivate with wheel weeders
and cultivators. For market purposes
the favorite varieties are Yellow Dan-
vers, Red Wethersfield and White Globe.
These are all large and popular.-Ohio
Farmer.

Good Mending Material.

A useful article recommended in the
Iowa Homestead is made by thoroughly
boiling waste paper and mixing with
glue and plaster of paris or portland
cement. It is a superior material with
which to stop cracks and breaks in
wood. It can be kept in a plose stopper-
ed bottle, and when required for use re-
duced to the consistency of gruel in hot
water with plaster of pads added to
make it slightly pasty and then use it
at once. It is valuable for stopping leak-
age around water pipes of all kinds. It
will stop the leaks in iron pipes if the
water be shut off long enough to allow
it to set. When used for this purpose,
the empty pipe should be wrapped with
a single thickness of cheesecloth just
wide enough to cover the break and then
apply the pulp, pressing it in place
much after the fashion of a load pipe
joining, only larger, and then around
this wrap a piece of muslin.
Where farms are provided with a wa

tea ystem bursting does sometimes oc-
cur, and it is usually a long distance to
the plumber. A knowledge of this use
for paper pulp may save many a plum-
ber's bilk Paper pulp and fine sawdust
boiled together for some hours and mix-
ed with glue dissolved in linseed oil
niake a perfect filling for cracks in
floors. It may be put on and left until
partly dry and then covered with paraf-
fin and smoothed with a hot iron.

Cowpeas In Connecticut.

Cowpeas have been grown by the
Storrs station for the past seven years
with satisfactory results. Professor C.
S. Phelps reports that, where the crop
has been grown on warm soils with a
liberal quantity of mineral fertilizer,
yields of from eight to ten tons have
been obtained. This crop has furnished
good feed during most of the month of
September. Considerable experience
With this valuable fodder plant leads
Professor Phelps to recommend it for
green feeding or for silage. Most seasons
the crop may well be fed from about Sept.
4 to 20, or until injurious frosts occur,
The yield one year was at the rate of
eight tons per acre, while the next it
gave 11 tons per acre. There are great
differences in yield due to variety. The
clay variety is the best for fodder, sown
tn drills 2N feet apart at the rate of 1
to 1;ii bushels per acre, about two
weeks later than corn is usually planted.

Skillful Pruning.

Skillful pruning is essential for secur-
ing continued crops of handsome fruit
of any sort. Here is an epitome of the
main requirements as set forth by Rural
New Yorker:
(a) Thin out annually all the old ex-

hausted wood, all weakly young shoots
and all that caunot reach full light. (b)
Cut off no healthy young shoots that
have open room and light, or that can
be tied or braced into open light. (c)
prevent crowding and shading and waste
Of growth as much as possible by rubs
bing off superfluous shoots while yet in
the bud. (d) Apply this disbudding to
iveak amid crowding buds of low plants,
as currants, gooseberries, raspberries,
Toses and other flowers, rhubarb and
strawberries. (e) When a cut is made
in a tree which cannot heal over with
new bark within a year, protect the ex•
posed wood from drying out by a coat
Of some waterproof paint or varnish.
Thickened gas tar or asphalt serves thin
nse

Orchard Grass With Clover.

Orchard grass goes with clover much
lietter than timothy, though most farm-
ers have got in the habit of seeding tim-
ethy and clover together. The orchard
grass will not make a perfect sod if
sown alone, as its habit is to grow in
bunches and spread after the first year.
When sown with clover, the latter as it
dies out leaves not only room, but plant
food, which the orchard grass avails it-
self of. Orchard grass and clover are
both ready to cut together, and if cut
early, as both should be, two and even
thee clops may be grown on rich laud
in a season, says American Cultivator.

Plant Food For 'Vegetables.

For the early vegetables use your
composted maeure. It will give quicker
results than unfermented manure. Many
market gardeners claim that nitrate of
soda, in which available nitrogen is al-
ways ready for use, is enough better and
quicker to more than pay its increased
cost. It gives the plants an early start,
and when applied with stable manure it
greatly hastens its decomposition.

He Min Get It,

wouldn't mind helping you it I
thought there was anything in you."
"Jes' you gimme the dime, mister,

and see how quick there'll be sum thiu In
me. "-Indianapolis Journal. Dec-14-6mo

A Scientific and Reliable remedy for stock of all kinds.

Cheapest and Best!
Try it and get the worth of your money -can furnish all

kinds of Horse & Cattle Powders-we have them.

McKellip's Drug Store,
TANEYTOWN,

THE

Candi Record 
BALTIMORE AMERICAN,

In its new fore, is better pre-

pared than ever to give to its

subscribers the full value of

$1.00 many times over during a

year. It means to be so newsy,

so attractive and so good, that THE TWICE-A-WEEK AMERICAN.it will be a household necessity

in every family in the county.
MD 

STATE NEWS,

COUNTY NEWS,

GENERAL NEWS,

LATE NEWS,

ALL THE NEWS,

ESTABLISHED 1773.

ThE DAILY AMERICAN.

FRANKLIN BOWERSOX
TANEYTOWN, MD.  

IN

los.griulttiral Implements.

Osborne Reapers and Mowers.
Thomas and Gale Hay Rakes.

Spicer, and Thomas Hay Tedders,
Walking and Riding Corn Plows.

Hand and Power Feed Cutters.
Wagons, Buggies and Stick Wagons.

Full Line of Repairs for all kinds of Binders, Reapers & Mowers

"It's No Use
to worry my brain about Pots, Kettles,

Stoves, and things like that. I'll just

give my daughter an order, and let

her go to

DAV I DSO NS
and buy one of them CINDERELLAS

that- every person is howling about.

He sells them for less money than I

can buy the same outfit at any other place. And the old

woman, she is always talking about them 'silvery' Pots,

and Pans. Next she'll be after kicking her old stove to

pieces, and try to be in the swim with the latest."

CINDERELLAS
ARM

the Best Bakes, the Heaviest, Most Durable, Handsomest

Wood Savers, Fully Guaranteed, If they don't work to

perfection, load them up and bring them back. • That's what

I mean by a guarantee. Avail yourselves of this opportunity;

it's the best one you ever had.

McC. DAVIDSON,
Taneytown, Md. HARDWARE.
Feb 15-6

ROBERT S. McKINNEY,
DRUGGIST.

rr_Aa\T MY-TOWN, MD.

Forei0 apd Domestic Drus
THE MOST POPULAR FANCY ARTICLES - - - I

PATENT ® MEDICINES -AND-

IN THE MARKET.  PERFUMERY. I

*V

McKINNEY'S COMP. SYRUP OF WILD CHERRY,

for Coughs and Colds. Price 25cts.

BEAUTIFY YOUR HOME!
This should be the desire of every one; your home is your kingdom, and

should be just as comfortable as your means will allow. Little expense is
necessary to decorate your rooms with our Wall Papers.
My sample books represent the complete lines of

ALFRZD PATS'

$1000 PRIZE WALL PAPER___.
Kayser & Allman's Celebrated Wall Papers.

1 Prize Designs, 10c per roll up.

PRICES. Golds, 1,

Other New Patterns, 3c „ 7/

When you want Paper Hanging, it will pay you to contract with a Pr-ac
tical Artist and Decorator of experience; then you can depend on getting
Artistic, effects and First-class Work. I have had the agency for these pa-
pers for several years and I can save yon 1.3'/E11 4-%141Nrr.
Over 700 samples of the latest designs and colorings shown at your house

if desired. When I say all work guaran teed, I mean it. In

Crayon Portraits and Picture Frames
I defy all competition.

When you want Wall Paper, Photos Enlarged, or Picture Frames, do not
place your orders until you have inspected my Samples and Prices.

EDW. P. ZEPP,
Manufacturer and Dealer in

PORTRAITS &PICTURE FRAMES,
1_,oek I3ox. :. P'-.S_4Nrf ,VA.1_, LUX", MID
If not convenient to call, mail a postal card to above address.

ARE YOUR EYES GOOD?

The RECORD will have in the fat-
as in the past, its distinctive

Features. It will aim at all times to
supply clean, pure, non-sensational
news matter, fit for every member
of the family to read. It will be glad
to receive contributions from its read-
ers, as well as opinions and ideas
having in view the improvement of
the paper, and the adaptation of its
features to its patrons as a whole.

Carroll Record
Has been a pronounced success so far,
and means to eoutinue to improve,
and thus merit the continuance of
the liberal support which hits hither-
to been accorded it.

Subscribe for it!

Advertise in it!

Tell your friends of it!

HELP IT,
and it will help you.

The Job Department
is as complete as that of any office
outside of a large city, and the char-
acter of the work turned out is of the
best, which may be easily seen by ap-
plying for Samples. Do you want

Sale Bills, Posters, Circulars,

Bill and Letter Heads, State-

ments, Wedding Invitations,

Cards, Pamphlets, Pro-

grams, Receipts.

Note, Draft or Check

Books, Envelopes, Shipping

Tags, Labels, Tickets, Certifi-

cates-no matter what, or how

many

Give us a Trial.

AS AN

Advertising Medium,
LOOK NO FURTHER!

Having a large circulation in a pros-
perous section, among different class-
es and professions, and as the RECORD
itself is made up attractively and 011
the modern plan, an advertisement
can scarcely be given a poor position
at any place in its columns. It has
been onr rule not to contract for read-
ing advertisements which must be
sandwiched in with news items, and
this rule will continue to be adhered
to.

By keeping our space
for reading matter entire-
ly separate from advet the-
ments, we not only please
the reader, but help the
advertiser too, by placing
all on equality with each
other; we offer monthly
changes without charge,
so that advertisements
will form a real news feat-
ure for the paper. Fre-
quent changes,and special
offers, will pay both the
advertiser and newspaper,
and benefit the reader.

If not you need Spectacles, and should get them at once, as

delays are dangerous, especially so with so delicate an organ COMBIN ATI ON OFFERS.
as the eye.

Consult me and I will fit you with glasses that will suit your

eyes, and allow you the privilege of exchanging them at any
time.

My prices are less than traveling Opticians, and, if it should

happen that the glasses would not suit, you know where to find

me.

Can furnish you with spectacles or nose glasses with frames

frameless, in gold, silver, aluminum, steel or rubber.

We give below a list of Combina-
tion Offers, with a number of leading
periodicals, on all of which you can

save money and trouble by subscrib_
lug through this office. If you are
already a paid ahead subscriber to
the RECORD, you can have any of the
periodicals named, by paying the
dfference between $1.00, and the corn-

or bination price.
tspecal Regular

Name of Journal. Price Price,

HOW ABOUT A BICYCLE?
I am handling the "DAUNTLESS," which is a thor-

oughly High-grade Wheel. Ball bearings throughout. Your

choice of Tires, Handle Bars, Saddles and Pedals. The $75.00

Wheel is equal to most wheels that others sell at $100.00. I
also have cheaper grades that are not quite as neat, but just as

strong.

All are guaranteed for One Year,
Give me a call before pnrchasing. -

Wheels sold on weekly or monthly imit illinents, or for cash.

Special inducements to cash buyers.

JOHN D. MAYERS,
JEWELER.

LITTLESTOWN, PA

Advertiser, N.Y. [daily] .....
American Miller  s.90
Agricultual Epitomist.   1,25
Architect & Building  2.75
Arena, The  3.90
Arthur's Home Magazine  1.90
Atlantic Monthly  4.65
Cosmopolitan. 1.85
Century  4.75
Demorest's   2.90
Farm Journal  1.15
Forum  .... ..... .... 3.90
Frank Leslie's Weekly  4.65

" Monthly  3.75
Golden Rule  2.75
Harxer'e teegkaznely 4.65

North American Review   5.:4.1
Peterson's Magazine  1.95
Review of Reviews 
St. Nicholas  3,75
Seribner'a Magazine  3.85
Tribune, N. Y, (weekly)  1.2'
World, N. F. (tri-weekly)  1-50
Youth's Companion  2.0.)
(TO STRICTLY NEW SUBSCRIBERS ONLY)

81.00
3. 0
1. 0
8-03
4.00
2.00
5.00
2.00
5.t0
3.(0
1.50
4.00
5.00
4.00
3.00
5.00
5.00
6.0u
2.00
3.50
4.00
4.03
2.(10
2.00
2.75

THE CARROLL IIECORD,
TANEYTOWN, MD.

Terms by Mall. Postage Prepaid.

One Month  .50
Daily and Sunday, One Month   .65
Three Months  1.50
Daily and Sunday, Three Months  1.90
Six M >nibs  3.00
Daily and Sunday, six months  3.7.5
One Year  .00
With Sunday Editl .n, One Year 
Sun ay Edition, One Year

$7.55
$1.00

The Cheapest and Best Family
Newspaper,Published.

ONLY ONE DOLLAR A YEAR
Six Months, 50 as.

THE Twice-a-Week AMERICAN is published in
two issues, Tuesday and Friday morningswith
the news of the week in compete shape. It also
contains interesting specialcorres: ondence„ en-
tertainting romances, good poetry and local
matter as general interest and fresh miscel-
lany suitable for the home circle. A carefully
edited Agricultural Department, and full and
reliable Financial and Market Reports, are
special features.

TERMS AND PREMIUMS:
The Twice-a-week American, single copy 1

year $1.09
5 copies, one_year, and extra copy of the

Twice-a-Week, one year, or daily 11
months, free....   $5.00

10 copies, one year, with an extra copy of
the Twice-a-Week one year and Daily 3
months free   10.00

20 copies, one year, with an extra copy of
Twice-a-Week one year and Daily 9
months, free   20.00

80 copies, one year, with an extra copy of
the Twice-a-week and one copy of
Daily one year. free 30.00

The premium copies will be sent to any ad-
dress desired.

Specimen copies sent to any address. It is
not necessary for all the names Ins club to
come from one office, nor is it necessary to
send all the names at one time. Send on the
names as fast us received.

Remittances should be made by check,
postal money-order or registered letter, as it
is unsafe to send money in ordinary letters,and
the publisher cannot be responsible for losses
occasioned there by.

Entered at the postoffice at Baltimore, Md.
as second-class matter, April 18, 1894.

SPECIAL CLUB RATES.
The Twice a-Week American,with any of the

following named journals, will be sent one
year, to separate addresses, if desired, at the
prices given in the first column of figures:

NAMES OF JOURNALS.

American Agriculturist....
American .....
Atlantic Monthly 
American Farmer 
Century Magazine 
Christian Union 
Demorest's Monthly 
Leslie's illustrated Newsp'r 
' Popular Month y 
" Pleasant Hours 
" Budget of Wit 

Godey's Lady's Book 
Ilai;per's Weekly 
' Magazine 
" Bazar..... ..... .

Household 
Lippencott's Magazine 
Rural New Yorker 
Scribner's Magazine 
Scientific American ....
St. Nicholas .......... ........
Turf,Field and Farm.........

Club 'Regular
Price, Price.

$2.25 $2.50
3.5o 3.75

411 25;000°
4.71 5.00
3.75 4.00

24..570 55 510°00
3.75 4(51
2.60 2.75
8.00 3.25
2.75 3.00
4.50 5.00
4.50 5.00

4.1.5°85 25..50°°
8.25 4.00
2.80 8.00
8.75 44..N
3.75
8.75 4.s6
5.00 6.00

CHAS. C. FULTON & Co.
Felix Agnus Mgr. and Publisher.
American Office BALTIMORE, MD

OkliND
OOMBIAIATION
0 FFEli.
Unprecedented in the History

of Journalism.
The publishers of the CARROLL RECORD

have made a special arrangement with the
publishers of the New York

Morning Advertiser
AND Sunday Advertiser

whereby they can furnish the

CARROLL RECORD,
and both of the above papers to a limited num-
ber of subscribers for one year for

$2.50
A first-class metropolitan newspaper by mail

every day for one year and

THE CARROLL RECORD
For $2.50.

The most liberal offer of the century.

THE MORNING ADYERTISER
A bright. and clean eight-page daily, con
taining every day all the news an
special features of interest to:everybody
a good short story, a woman's column,
gossip about actors and actresses, book
criticisms, special market and financial
reperts, and the best sporting page. It Is
the foremost lc. newspaper in the United
States, a high-toned and wholesome home
newspaper.

THE SUNDAY ADYERTISER
8 pages (76 columns). 45 columns of which
with be reserved for . the news, ill us tra-
tions, special articles and literary matter.
A model, high-class metropolitan Sunday
paper, equal in every respect to the high-
priced Sunday payers. It is the largest
consideration ever offered for lc.

Think over the proposition and send in your
subscription at once.

REMEMBER!! REMEMBER!!

THIS OFFER MAY SHORTLY BE

WITHDRAWN.

THE REGULAR SUBSCRIPTION
PRICE OF THE MORNING AND
SUNDAY ADVERTISER FOR ONE
YEAR IS

$3.50
BY THIS OFFER YOU GET IT

FOR VIRTUALLY

$1.50.
Sample Copies of the Advertiser

can be seen at the RECORD office.

NEW YORK WORLD.
THRICE-A WEEK EDITION.

18 PAGES A WEEK. 156 PAPERS A YEAR.

i Is larger than any weekly or semi;
; weekly paper published and is the
only important Democratic "weekly"
published in New York City. Three
times as large as the leading Republi-
can weekly of New York City. It will
be of especial advantage to you dur-
ing the Preside n dial Cam-
paign, as it is published every oth-
er day, except Sunday, and has all
the freshness and timeliness of a
daily. It combines all the news with
a long list of interesting depart-
ments, unique features, cartoons and
graphic illustrations, the latter being
a specialty.

All these improvements have been
made without any increase in the
cost, which remains at one dollar per
year.
We offer this unequaled newspaper

and

The Carroll Record.
together one year for $1.50.
The regular subscription price of

the two papers is $2.00.



HISTORY OF UNIONTOWN,
BY DR. J. J. WEAVER, Jr.-1800.

PART XI.

ST. PAUL'S LUTHERAN CHURCH.

This was the last church erected in

Uniontown. On December 29th, 1869,

a meeting of the representatives o

Baust's, Winter's and Mt. Union

Lutheran churches was held at the

office of Dr. J. J. Weaver for the pur-

pose of organizing a new charge; said

charge was to be composed of four

preaching places, namely, the afore-

mentioned churches, and one to be

erected in Uniontown. Dr. J. J.

Weaver and Jacob Eckard, members

of Baust's church, were present to

represent the prospective town organ-

ization. Revs. P. Bergstresser, of

Taneytown, and E. S. Johnson, of

Emmitsburg, were present at this

meeting to represent the Maryland

synod.
The congregation in Uniontown

was organized immediately after the

formation of the new charge had been

confirmed by the Synod. Dr. J. J.

Weaver and Jacob Eckard were the

first Elders. This charge called its

first minister in the person of Rev.

John F. Diener, in October 1870. The

Uniontown congregation worshiped

for two years in the large front room

of the house now owned by William

H. Hoffman, and for two years in the

room known as Sons of Temperance

hall.

A meeting of the members of the

congregation was held on September

6th. 1874, for the purpose of taking

measures and devising means to erect

a church; a building committee was

named at once, and active prepara-

tions began. Said committee was Dr.

J. J. Weaver, Jacob Eckard, William

H. Hoffman, David Harman and

John Routson. By deed bearing date

October 24th. 1894, Jesse T. H. Davis

and wife conveyed to the elders,

deacon and trustees of St. Paul's

church, the land upon wIich said

church now stands. The corner stone

was laid on October 24th, 1874, at

which time the Rev. Uriel Graves, of

Baltimore, officiated; the services

were held in the M. P. Church.

Including the sum contributed on

that day, the soliciting committee.

Jaeob Eckard, John Routson, Mrs.

J. J. Weaver, Mrs. Wm. H. Hoffman,

Mrs. Win. Hiteshue, Mrs. Julia Smith

and Miss Sallie Mehring, reported

that they had collected by volunteer
contributions the sum of $1130. The

entire cost of the church was $1760.

A very successful fair was held dur-

ing the winter of 1874--5 which gave

sufficient net proceeds to liquidate all

indebtedness. The dedicatory ser-

vices were held on June 12th., 1875,

when Revs. Dr. John G. Morris, of

Baltimore, and S. W. Owen, of Ha-
gerstown, were present.
In 1881, Dr. Jacob Rinehart, Theo-

dore H. Adams, John W. Angell and
Wm. H. Hoffman, representing the

four churches which compose the

charge, purchased from Jesse T. H.
Davis, ground adjoining the church,
for the purpose of erecting thereon, a
parsonage. The present parsonage
was erected under the direction of
the said representatives, at a cost of
41675.
On April 8th., 1887, St. Paul's

church was incorporated by the Cir-
cuit Court of Carroll county, with
Rev. W. S. Delp, pastor, Dr. J. J.
Weaver and Jacob Eckard, elders,
and John Routson and Win. H. Hoff-
man. deacons, as incorporators. The
bell was presented by Mrs. Rebecca
Mehring, and bears upon it an in-
-scription to that effect. This congre-
gation Was organized with a member-
Ship of seven persons, and, notwith-
standing the many removals and
deaths, has maintained a very suc-
cessful organization.

The ministers who have officiated
as pastors at St. Paul's church were;
Rev. John F. Diener, 1870 to 1872,
" Geo. W. Anderson, 1873 " 1876,

David B. Floyd, 1876 " 1882,
" Wm. S. Delp, 1882 " 1891,
" John R. Williams, 1891 " 1893,
" Geo, W. Baughman, 1893.
NOM-A typographical error in

last issue made the date of the wed-
ding in St. Mark's P. E. Chapel, 1816
instead of 1861. The time services
were held should have been ten in-
stead of two years.-Ed.

His Woolly Locks.

The flat nose of the African .and his
large nostrils result from the necessi-
ty of inhaling large draughts of
tropical air to produce the same de-
gree of vitality, because of its greater
expansion; thus the increased expan-
sion of the nostrils of a larger nose.
The curling of the African's hair,
while universal on his continent, is
common in every country on the
globe. Perhaps this has Its scientific
solution in the fact that the curls
deflect the rays of the tropical sun,
thus preventing their more severe
penetration into the brain; in the
transmission of light it is a law that
every intervening object with which
a ray comes in contract bends and
diverts in another direction.
Heat curls every kind of hair and

that which is provided in nature for
the protection of the brain from in-
jury by the rays of a tropical sun is a
created endowment, which by degrees
is becoming naturally transmissible
and inherited. The skull of the Afri-
can, with its peculiar thickness.
affords another feature of protection
to the brain. It is evident that it is
the outdoor exposure of the working
classes that makes their skin so black.
It must also be remembered that it is
not the skin alone of the men of
Africa which manifests deep color,
but this characteristic is noticed in
all the birds, beasts, fish, reptiles and
plants. Another fact in relation to
this phenomenon is that everything
grows less deeply colored as we ap-
proach the polar regions. There the
white bear is found and nowhere else,
while the black bear lives and is now
native to almost every other climate.

An Affidavit.
Timis is to certify that on May 11th.

I walked to lifelick's drug store on a
pair of ertitches and bought a bottle
of Chamberlain's Pain Balm for jai-
flammatory rheumatism which had
crippled me up. After using three
bottles I am completely cured. I can
cheerfully recommend it.-Charles B.
Wetzel, Sunbury, Pa.
Sworn and subscribed to before me.

on August 10, 1894.-Walter Shipman,
J. P. For sale at 50 cents per bottle
by R. S. McKinney, Druggist, Taney-
town, Md.

r- A LONG BURROW.

Tunnel of Nearly Two Miles Excavated by
an Industrious Mole.

Down along the river bank after the
water had receded into a narrow chan-
nel, through which it tumbled and ed-
died and belched up great rings, there
was left a broad sand flat. This sand
flat fell off in broad steps, in which
here and there were left shallow pools.
Big, gnarly stumps of trees, probably
grown many miles up the river, had oo•
casionally stranded, after floating down
on the river's surface, and gathered
piles of driftwood about them. Barrels
and boxes of all "sorts of strange plun-
der were to be found, and it is not alto-
gether unlikely that one, by looking
closely, might have found more than
one article of value.
The sand had dried down as hard and

firm as on any Atlantic beach. It was
springy, too, just the thing for brisk
walking. And walking on it was a joy.
There were neither jostling elbows nor
sweet smells nor sounds, just the gray
sky above, the damp wind and the yel-
low river oozing along a stone's throw
away.

Traversing this flat was a remarkable
little ridge or welt. It started in the
sand where the last river bank had be-
gun just before the river receded. Above
it the grasses hung over the five foot
bank, and towering aloft was a large
cottonwood tree. The welt ran straight
out toward the river 1,000 yards or
more, then turned west and wound in a
waving line up stream. For nearly two
miles it could be followed, weaving
here and there, never disappearing be-
low the surface and never changing in
appearance, until it suddenly lost itself
in another bank of sand against which
it had run. It was the burrow of a
mole. And who knows but the little
blind burrower is still working his way
through half of Clay county to find the
end of the bank. Or maybe he started
upward after awhile and came out in
the middle of son.e farmer's frozen gar-
den patch or cornfield -Kansas City
Star.

THE MAN OF MODERATE MEANS.

How at Last He Became a True Expert In
Patches on Shoes.

"I thought I was a connoisseur in
patches," said the man of moderate
means, "for I had four patches on each
shoe. I used to laugh as I looked at
them and fancy that I might almost call
myself an expert. But, alas, as I soon
discovered, I was scarcely more than an
amateur.
"In the course of time a new crack

developed in one of my shoes, in the up-
per, crosswise of the shoe and about
midway between the sole and the top or
highest point of the shoe. At the same
time a patch along the welt on the same
side started loose, and I took the shoe
to the shoemaker. He had put other
patches on my shoes in the most perfect
manner, and he had always treated me
when I came for a new patch with the
same politeness as though I had come
each time for a pair of DOW shoes.
"He looked the shoe over, and said he

would make-one patch to cover both
places, the place along the welt and the
new crack in the top. This was obvious-
ly the thing to do. It would make one
patch instead of two, and so would look
better, and, with its greater area and
Wider distribution of the wearing strain,
it would last longer than two smaller
patches. So he put it on that way; run-
ning along the welt and then making a
turn and running up to cover the crack
in the top.
"As I looked at the new L shaped

patch I realized how limited my pre-
vious knowledge of patches had been. I
had had many patches, but they had
been but commonplace, just plain, ordi-
nary patches, but as I looked at the new
patch-and looking down at my shoes
I saw in them (and in the near future,
if I would keep them in repair) the
prospective need of other patches, al-
phabetical and geometrical-1 knew
that I was now in a fair way to become
an expert indeed. "-New York Sun.

The Coming Fashionable Bonnet-

That plaited straw, yellowish in tint,
will form the fashionable bonnet there
can be no doubt. But the shape selected
will depend this season, more than ever
before, on that fancied by the wearer.
Since the directoire, first empire and
Louis XVI styles are all in vogue, with
a suggestion of the large bonnets fan-
cied during the early part of this century,
and the small bonnets such as were in
vogue among the beauties of the second
empire, it would seem as if every face
should be suited. The fact that the
stock and the jabot are growing nearer
and nearer to the ears means, so say the
milliners, the coming in of ribbon ties,
and broad ones at that. Importers an-
nounce that the enormous straw hats
will be tied by inch wide ribbons under
the chin, while the small bonnets will
be put on securely with three inch wide
ties.-Ladies' Home Journal.

Mr. George Hunts's Gem Test.

According to the statement made by
Mr. George Kuntz, who is an authority
on precious stones, one need not take
their diamonds to jewelers to find out
their worth, but expose them to sun or
electric light for five minutes, then shut
them up in the hand and go into a dark
closet. On opening the band, if the
ftones let forth a phosphorous light,
they are genuine; if not, little more
than glass.-New York Journal.

A Last Word to the Lion.

Distinguished Naturalist (in Africa)
-My boy, I guess I'm your breakfast.
But just wait till you commence to feel
the pangs of the dyspepsia I've had for
the last 20 years, and you'll wish you
bad let we alone-Harlern Life.

Saving Moisture In pie son,
American Cultivator says: The best

way to save moisture in the soil is to
thoroughly underdrain it. This increases
the porosity of the soil, as the drained
land freezes more deeply than that
which is filled with water to its surface.
As it freezes the soil expands, and tbie
enables it to hold more moisture. If the
eon has been drained, subsoiling, which
loosens the soil below the furrow, also
Increases its ability to ,retain moisture.

The large county bridge which
crosses the Monocacy river near Fred-
erick Junction, was set on fire by a
match or cigar thrown on the wooden
floor Wednesday night, and was only
saved from destruction by the dis-
covery of the flames by Marshall
Allen, colored, who was passing at
the time. He gave the alarm at Fred.
crick Junction, and B. & 0. Agent
Frank B. Miller summoned a force of
hands, who formed a bucket brigade,
and,by drawing water from the river
were able to subdue the flames.

A fakir was yelling suspenders,

shoe strings, chloroform and collar

buttons in front of the courthoufe

when a drunken man came along and

argued with hair, The fakir said,
"Hold on there; one fool is enough to
be talking at a time. I knew your
mother, you had a good mother, and
I knew your father; he was a cooper
and he made whisky barrels. and
there," he said, pointing at th.e
drunken man, "is one of the bung
holes." The drunken man ambled on.

RIOING ON A SUNBEAM.

A Wew Invention For Carrying Sound With-
out Wires.

When walking through the laboratory
of the Volta bureau with Dr. A. Graham
Bell, the inventor of the telephone. I
picked up on one of the shelves a piece
of pine board about half an inch thick
and eight inches square. Out of the cen-
ter of it extended a speaking tube,
which apparently rested against a thin
disk of bright metal sunk into the oppo-
site side. This metal was like a silver
mirror, and was about as large around
as the bottom of a tumbler. I asked Dr.
Bell what it was, and he told me that
it was a perfected instrument whose
original construction enabled him to
project his voice from one point to an-
other through the medium of a sunbeam.
It enabled him, in other words, to send
sounds along a ray of light without the
aid of an electric wire. He took the in-
strument and put the tube to his mouth,
holding the mirror so that it caught the
sun and cast a little shadow disk of
light on the opposite wall. Then by
breathing slightly he made this shadow
increase and diminish, and assume va-
rious shapes by the action of his breath
against the mirror diaphragm.
"That shows you," said he, "how

the action of the diaphragm is carried
along the ray. Now, if you will put a
little bottle with some soot in it where
that shadow is on the wall, and speak
into the tube, you will find that the
sound will travel along that ray of
light, and by having a receiver connect-
ed with the bottle one would be able to
hear what you are saying. We have
spoken by this means to and from points
200 yards apart, and there seems to be
no reason to doubt that speech may be
sent along a beam of light for great dis-
tances. ID our experiment in this we
first used selenium, a very rare sub-
stance, and very sensitive to light. We
have found, however, that we can pro-
duce very good results with common
soot, and the discoveries may yet be
made which will make such an in-
vention commercially practicable."-
World's Progress.

NATURE OF THE ELDER DUMAS.

Mme. Dorval, the Actress, Always Called
Him Her "Good Dog."

I did not meet the elder Dumas until
he was on the wane, but was acquainted
with him before he fell under the in-
fluence of Adah Isaacs Menken. When
young, his hair was fair, then dark, but
when I saw him it was gray and in tex-
ture less woolly than the negro's. His
lips were thick and extended from ear
to ear when he laughed, and his teeth
were uneven and set apart from each
other. lie flattered himself that his nose
was straight. It was, however, lumpy,
with wide, strongly marked and quiver-
ing nostrils. To the pride of life he was
insensible. But he was a slave of the
flesh, though in a fitful way, and the
never ending pressure of creditors oblig-
ed him to react against his conviviality.
One saw that he was a force of nature
and a child of nature.
His small hands and feet and his sin-

gularly acute though good natured blue
eyes alone indicated blood derived
from a long line of civilized northern
ancestors. There were traces of Africa
in his speech. His laugh was a guffaw,
but its hilarity we pontagious. When
a case of suffering was made known to
him, his face at once fell, and if be
knew the sufferer the broad face con-
tracted, and he howled until he had
spent his grief. Mme. Dorval, whom he
and Victor Hugo thought the greatest
actress of her time, for emotional parts,
used to call 'mini per "Pon ehieu" and
her "gros ohien. "  n to Pour of depth
she did not lay aside this term of en
dearment, which any one else would
have resented. He was doggish in many
respects, but of the generous, impulsive,
Newfoundland type.-"The Elder Du-
mas," by Emily Crawford in Century.

t•ephen Salisbury.

A writer in the Worcester iMasS• ) SPY
thus describes Stephen Salisbury Of
that city, who has just given the city a
site for an art museum and $100,000 to
build it; "Simple in his tastes and
modest and democratic in spirit, Mr.
Salisbury's single aim is to spend money
so as to relieve want, to raise to a high
plane the lives of persons of small
means and lofty and earnest purposes,
and to add to the prosperity of Worces-
ter. His intimate friends love and ad-
mire him. His gifts are never the off-
spring of impulse, but the product of
anxious thought, yet they are never ac-
companied by troublesome ponditiona
What a beautiful example Mr. Salis-
bury is of practical wisdom and simple
goodness! Gratitude cannot outrun his
generosity or the warm interest which
he feels in the welfare of his townsmen
and fellow men."

Peppermint.

The preparation of peppermint is es-
pecially an American industry. The
peppermint is cut when in bloom, like
pay, dried, placed in close wooden vats
and steamed. The oil cells burst and
the oil passes upward with the steam,
which is condensed and conducted into
a receiver, where the oil rises and is
piped off. It takes about 350 pounds ot
dry peppermint to produce one pound of
oil. An acre of land yields from 6 to 10
pounds of oil, often more-even as high
is 50 pounds. New York and Michigan
produce the most. -Washington Post.

The Best.

Traveler-Where is the best hotel in
this place?

Porter-Do you see that house over
yonder? That is the worst,

Traveler-I don't want the worst. It
is the best hotel I want.

Porter-Can't tell you, I'm sure.
That's the only one we've got. -Lon-
don Tit-Bits.

Order is the sanity of the mind, the
health of the body, the peaoe of the
city, the security of the state. As the
beams to a house, as the bones to the
microcosm of man, so is order to all
things. -Southey.

The Best Thing College Does For a Man.

Whatever may be in store for the
American college as the predecessor of
the American university, it can never
cease to he an agency for the training
of a man in the great business of living.
It enriches his life; it deepens and
broadens his view of truth; it ennobles
his Aims; it strengthens his choice of
the right; it clarifies his vision of, and
his love of, the beautifp). The col-
lege pours oil into the lamp of character/
and makes its light more radiant and
more lasting, When these functions are
lost, if they ever be lost, they must be
assumed by some other power. For, so
long as the race continues, so long are
its members to be trained to think, to
judge, to reason, to act with independ-
ence and with justice, to work labo-
riously, and to be large and true and no-
ble men. These qualities represent the
best thing which a college can do for its
students.-Forum.

Pink, corn yellow, ciel blue and ecru
linen batistes are very dressy in effect,
being made up with handsome laces and
Insertions are raged in points or straight
rows, with full lace fichus or cape col-
lars over the shoulders and elegant satia
ribbon bows and ends as a finish.-New
York Post.

WHITE AND BLACK CRAVATS.

In Former Times They Were Badges or
the Wearer's Profession.

Years ago the white tie in this coun-
try was the characteristic wear of the
reverend clergy, their monopoly. Thence
it passed into general use and disputed
popularity with the black. The black
neckcloth was early in this century like-
wise a professional badge. Those who
followed the profession of arms claimed
the right to wear it as their monopoly
and sometimes enforced that right.
Cooper in "Wing and Wing" makes a
very dramatic use of this custom. A
French privateer captain in disguise has
fallen into the hands of the English and
is brought before a court martial. So
skillfully does he stick to his assumed
character of a fisherman that his judges
are puzzled until one of his accusers
suddenly places around the prisoner's
throat the black neckcloth which all
officers wore. Then his true character
blazes forth and he is condemned, but
escapes execution to die sword in hand.
Cooper knew what he was writing
about, for he, too, had been an officer.

Military and naval men wore black
cravats when in plain clothes, and civil-
ians aped them until black became the
only wear. Before the rise of the black
cravat, carelessly tied white lace, the
Steenkirk, had been in vogue for neck-
wear. Its popularity likewise was a ci-
vilian tribute to military valor. At the
battle of Steenkirk the French Royal
guards, the household troops, being
suddenly called from their tents to meet
the oncoming English, had no time to tie
their rich lace cravats with their accus-
tomed neatness and loosely knotted them
about their throats. They were the dan-
dies of Europe, the perfect pinks of
military propriety, and were correspond-
ingly brave. They did up the English
in about one round, and thenceforward
the Steenkirk cravat was the fashion,
and the more carelessly it was knotted
the more Steenkirky it was.
As white is now the color of peace,

may not the psychologist be justified in
hailing snowy cravats as evidences of
man's recognition that peace bath her
victories not less fashionable than those
of war and as worthy of being com-
memorated at the neck?-Boston Tran-
crint.

 Question of Physics.

The omnibus was about half fall
when the masher got in and took a seat
next the pretty girl.

e had placed himself superfluously
close to her, and she edged away, but
little by little he crowded up to her un-
til she was jammed into the corner.
The situation was painful, and was

complicated by the glare of the women
on the other side. SIP wondered if they
thought she liked it.
The pretty girl turned on her pursuer.

"If you want my place, sir," she saih,
"I shall be happy to rise and give it to
you, but please don't try to occupy it
while I am in it."
And the masher pulled the strap and

got op0..,-New york Journal.

In the Course of Events.

"Say, Chimmy," he said thoughtful-
ly as he gazed at the golf players,
"dere's no tellin what dese swells'll
do."
"W'at's de matter wit' em now?"
"Look at 'em an see. Dey're playin

;hinny. Dey'll be shootin marbles an
ayin kites next."-Washington Star.

ICYCLES! BICYCLES!

RAMBLER and IDEAL
Now on exhibition at the railroad.

RAMBLERS, $100.
IDEALS, $50.

H. B. MILLER, Agent

NOTICE!
All persons in arrears for Cor-

poration taxes for the years 1894

and 1895, are hereby notified

that the same must be paid on

or before May 1st., 1896.

B. S. MILLER,
it Collector.

Millinery Opening

I have just returned from the city
with a Full Line of Millinery Goods.

PATTERN HATS and BONNETS,
the very latest style, and Lowest
Prices. I invite the ladies to kindly
attend may opening,

May 1st. and 2nd., '96.
Yours Respectfully,

MINNIE F. BISH
25,4,4t Frizellburg, Md.

•

Business Opportunity!
The undersigned oilers at Private

Sale, his

Property and Store
situated 4t -York Road, and adjoining
the Railroad station lot. Timie is a

good chance for any one wishing to

engage in the Restaurant business.

C. F. Reindollar.
25,4,tf

DIIKSS MOI-0,0!
I offer my services to time public

for Dress-making and all kinds of
sewing. I use the

Eclectic Lady Tailor System,
and am prepared to teach it to those
who may desire to learn. Charges
moderate for sewing. Give me a trial,
and you will be pleased.

MISS MARY ALTHOUSE,
Church St. Taneytown, Md
2,15,2m

[A Native Taneyttnirmer,]

ATTORNEY-AT-LAW,

NOTARY-PUBLIC

IN & FOR ALLEGHENY COUNTY,

No. 435 GRANT :STREET.

PITTSBURGH, PENN.
1-6_541

!'7'E UP
THE
SITUATION!
We have all heard about

the silly man who thought he
could live without eating, and
who died just about the time
he was "getting used to it."
The man who tries to sell
goods without profit, is just
about as silly, and is sure to
meet with financial failure.
While I do not claim to be able
to sell without profit, I am in
a position to make that profit
lower than it is possible for
other dealers to do- and I am
doing it.

Everybody Knows
that for a year I have been
trying to get a purchaser for
my stock, desiring to retire
and devote my entire time to
my other interests. This
offer is still open. It sb all be
my aim during the year to
further clean up the stock, aud
reduce it-thereby making it
easy to dispose of. The little
old stock remaining over from
last season will be sold this
summer at a great sacrifice-
much less than cost.

PRICES ON NEW STOCK
are greatly influenced by my
desire to go out of business,
as only enough profit is added
to pay actual running ex-
penses. Clothing was never
cheaper thathnow,and this fact,'
coupled with the advantages
that customers derive from my
desire to go out of business,
logically makes my store the
place for unusual bargains
this Spring. Those who
know me best, know that my
statements are correct.

Late purchase of my entire
stock enabled me to secure
goods-by closing out lots-
at less than cost of manufac-
ture.

For instance-five colors in
spring style Tourist hats--
sometimes called the "Fedora"
--all of them worth from $1.50
to $2.00-closed out the whole
lot -the price while they last
will be-

$1.25.
Sizes from 63A. to 7 , but
principally from 7 on up.
You don't want to delay get-
ting one of 'em-for you won't
get another chance.

Mixed Cloth Tourist Hats $1.00
" " Stiff "

(alike lextest out.)

immimemowwwwwa

You never saw such bar-
gains before in Clothing -no
matter where. Don't take
take my word for it, but come
and see.

P. B. ENGLAR,

Clothier & Furnisher,
TANEYTOWN, MD.

Reindollar & Co.

FERTILIZERS
For Spring Crops.

11...1.••••1

We desire to call your attention to
our stock of Fertilizers for Spring
and Summer crops. We make a
specialty of

BAUGH'S BONE,
that we guarantee-must be as repre-
sented or we refund the money. You
should see our

E E PHOSPHATE,
guaranteed Analysis. S. C. Rock,
German Kainit, and Nova Scotia
Plaster.

Retsof "C" Salt,
a new fertilizer, has been giving good
results-it is cheap, try it.

Yours, &c.,

Reindollar & Co.
Apr,18,tf

E. Kemper.
BUTCHER CND DEALER

IN ALL KINDS OF

MEATS & LIVE STOCK.

TANEYTOWN, MD.

SCHNEEBERGER'S
TRADE PALACE!

33 E. Main St., WESTMINSTER, MD.
1"

This Wed( is Rich in Specials.
Yes! Live up to date•special sales bursti ng with bargains

bristling with dollar-saving news -the kind that are eagerly read
and as eagerly attended, despite all weather conditions.

Specials for this week only.
Silk bargains that none should miss:

Superb Black Brocade Silk, in beau-
tiful designs, a choice, weighty quali-
ty, with high lustre finish, you can
see them elsewhere at $1.25; this week
they go at 90c.

Our Silk sale has been very large
in the last weeks, and to continue we
made new additions, a big range of
artistic designs of fancy Taffeta Silks,
others sell for $1.00, we offer this week
as a special opener, at 690.

45-inch Black Serge, (all wool) the
same grade advertised elsewhere at
75c.; as a special at 480.

Black Jacquards, that sells very
fast, fresh designs, former price 60c.,
but they go to you for only 49c.

LININGS.
In word-in fact-in deed-Schnee-

bem•ger's bargain-giving supremacy is
incontestable.

61c Kid finish Cambric, in all
shades, for 41c.
15e Taffeta Rustling Cambric, now

at 111-e.

121c Imitation gray Hair Cloth,
big bargain, for 9c.

20c English Moreens, for skirts and
linings, at 124.c.

25c Imitation Fibre Chamois, great
bargain, 15e.

REMNANTS.
Merrimac Calicoes, worth 5c, at 2ie

Fruit of the Loom Muslin Rem-
nants, at 8c. , e
Pacific Prints, in dress patterns,

at •41-c.

LINEN AND COTTON TOW

All Linen brown Toweling, 20
inches wide, value at 121c., now 91c.

50 pieces cotton Crash, regular
price Sc a yard, our price 21,-c.

Cotton Towels, at Sc a pair.

Turkey Red Damask, at 19c.

WINDOW SHADE BARGAINS.

Royal Holland Window Shades,
spring Rollers-only 25c.

Opaque Window Shades, at 39c.

Felt Window Shades, at 15c. or 2
for 25e.

CARPETS, MATTINGS AND
OIL CLOTHS. -

And still they come and go. If you
want Ingrain Carpets come to us and
save money.

5 Rolls Union Ingrain Carpets, just
fm•oin the factory, others sell at 40c.,
we sell it at 251.

Heavy Jute Carpet, 30c. quality, at
19c.

Extra heavy Cottage Carnet, real
value 30c., our price 19c.

China Mattings, regular 121c. qual-
ity, as an opener. at 91c.

Real Japanese Mattings, 25c. quali-
ty, as a special, at 18c.

Oil Cloths, in all widths and prices;
lower than any other store.

Full line of Ladies' and Gents' Furnishings at greatly
Reduced Prices.

M. SCHNEEBERGEWS
TRADE PALACE.

33 East Main St, Westminster, Md•
Opposite Catholic Church, Sep28-5

THE NAME OF THE NEXT

President of the United States
WILL BE ANNOUNCED IN THE

New York Weekly Tribune
OF NOVEMBER 4th., 1896.

Public interest will steadily increase, and the disappointment of the men
whose votes turned time scale at the last election, with the result under the
administration they elected, will make the campaign the most intensely ex-
citing in the history of the country.

THE N EW YORK WEEKLY TRIBUNE
the leading Republican family newspaper of the United States, will publish
all the political news of the day, interesting to every American citizen re-
gardless of party affiliations.
Also general news in attractive form, foreign correspondence covering the

news of the world, an agricultural department second to none in the coun-
try, market reports which are recognized authority, fascinating short
stories, complete in each number, the cm•eam of the humorous papers, for-
eign and domestic, with their best comic pictures, fashion plates and elab-
orate descriptions of Woman's attire, with a yaried and attractive depart-
ment of household interest. The "New York Weekly Tribune" is an ideal
family paper, with a circulation larger than that of any other weekly pub-
lication in time country issued from the office of a daily. Large changes are
being' made in its details, tending to give it greater life and variety, and
especially more interest to the women and young people of the household.

A SPECIAL CONTRACT enables us to offer this splendid journal
and "The Record" for

ONE YEAR FOR ONLY $1.25,
CASH IN ADVANCE.

(The regular subscription price of the papers is $2.00.)
SUBSCRIPTIONS MAY BEGIN AT ANY TIME.

Address all orders to THE RECORD.

Write your name and address on a postal card, send it to Geo. W. Best, Room 2,
Tribune Building, New York City, and a sample copy of THE NEW YORK
WEEKLY TRIBUNE will be mailed to you.

MILLINERY OPENING!
Having succeeded Mrs. M. Fink in

the Millinery Business, I hope to
have a share of the publics patronage,
and extend a cordial invitation to
come and see our

SPRING AND SUMM ER
Hats, and Millinery Novelties, after
March 31st, 1896.

MRS. JENNIE GARDNER,

Frederick St., Taneytown, Md.
23,5,0

RATIFICATION NOTICE.

In the Orphan's Court of Carroll
County.

Estate of John Reindollar, dec.
On application it is ordered this 7th.

day of April, in the year Eighteen
hundred and ninety-six, that the
sale of part of the Real Estate of
John Reindollar, late of Carroll coun-
ty, deceased,nade by Tobias H. Rein-
dollar, E{reegtor of time last Will and
Testament of said deceased, and this
day reported to this Coprt by the
said Executor, be ratified and con-
firmed, unless cause be shown to the
contrary on or before the 2nd. Mon-
day, llth. day of May, next; provided
a copy of this order be inserted for
three successive weeks in some news-
paper printed and published in Car-
m-oll county, before time 1st. Monday,
401. day, of May next. The report
states the amount of sale to be $940.00
for store and dwelling house and lot,
in Taneytown,

JACOB RINEHART,
ALBERT SCHAEFFER, '-Judges,
WILLIAM Y. FRIZZELL. )

True Copy,-Test.
GEORGE AL PARKE, Register of Wills.
April 11,4t

E. E. RE1NDOLLAR W. M. REINDOLLAR

VINDOLLM k 1O
 DEALERS IN 

Crain, Lumber, Coal,
Hay, Straw, Feed, Salt, Ceraeut,
- AND -

FERTILIZERS.

TANEYTOWN. MU
Old exchanges in bundles of 100

for 10c., at the RECORD office.

The New York
Dispatch.

Oldest and Best Recognized
Weekly Paper in the United
States.

Improved Management and
Methods up to date,

J Family Jotir9a1

Of Morals and Public Interest.
Newsy, Literary, Scientific,
Humorous, Useful, Entertain-
ing. Also G. A. R., Masonic
and Society Newe.

One Copy, One Year, $2.50.
Post yourself on what is going
on in New York. Address

The New York Dispatch,

31
1.3.? NASSAU STREET, N. Y.

WESTERN MARYLAND R. R,
Connecting with P. & R. It. at Shiopens- -

burg, and Gettysburg; Norfolk & Western R.
P. at Hagerstown; B. 5: 0. Railroad at }lagers
town and Cherry Run; Penna. It R. at Bruce-
vide and Hanovel ; P. W. & B., N. C. and B. &
P. Railroads at Union Station, Baltimore, Md

Schedule in effect September 20th.. 1.805.
dead down , STATIONS Read upward

1A.M.IP.M. P If.
11 25 6 I0,/e Cherry Run. ar 848 120 900
1128' 13,  Big Pool 1 845, 117 857
11 40 628, ...Clear Spring ! 833: 104 843
11 46 632, Chin Iton.... 8 2712 50 837
115)11 6 421 W'rusport, P. V, 8 18:12 49 829
12 1:i 6 65,ar Hagerstown le: 8 011235 505
.1.31., A.31.1 1A.M.1P.M.

1 .

  6 171-Williamsport I  826
1

P.M.1P.M. A.311.!
*4 201I CO 7 02'.ar Hagerstown in *730
4 311 216 7201 ...Chewsville.... 

*4 30) 225 727' Smithsburg ...  10
444; 232 7 33 ..-Edgemont.. 704

259 7 solar ..Hightieki-le 653
;

P.M.
12 15
12 00
11 51
11 45
11 28

 P.M. A.M.1
 ; 253 7 501e. •Hightleld ar
  3 22 8 16  Fairfield 
  352 8 43 ...Gettysburg ...

416 906 ..New oxford.-
4 33 9 23 .....Hanover...,
4 45 9 31 or.. Porters ...le
P.M. A.M.

 5 27 9 38 Is . Porters. • ar
5 35 947 ..Spring Grove ..
557 10 10 ar York le
P.M. A.M.

.....

.....

.....

A.M.
11 25
1688
10 28
10 03
946
9 32
A.M.

P.M
800
7 46
739
7 31
7 19

PS.
717
6 4S
620
1 az
5 Lk;
505

  932 441 

 
924 436

  902 414
%..m. P.M.

P.M. P.M. A.M !
  2313 750 te..1-lighlieldear 6 53111 28 719
441 254 7 .. • Bi ue Ridge... 6 52,11 Zi 715
5 16 ,1'.a.) 8 16 ....Thurniont.... 6 25,10 53 6 46
826 331 82(1 -Rocky Ridge.   10 40 634
535 344 8 37 ....Bruceville.... 60710 29! 622
543 359, 8 45 -.. Union Bridge.. 6 0011.0 20 811
  395 841)! Linwood 110 15 605
551! 488, 8 64, ..New Windsor.. 5 51510 10 600
604; 432 9 11!..westminster.... 5401 9 52 543

5  i Emory Grove.. ... 9 11 .....
635, 501 943; Glyndon ; 511! 9 10 507

..... ! 5 Si' 10 os:....A rlington  ' 832 4 31
7 17, 5 54 10 27; Baltimore.- j*4 30, 8 11 4C8
P.M.1P.M.1A .3f ,1 iA.M.1A.M.IP.M.

P.M.1P.M.1... .1 'A.M. A.M. P.M.
8251 845 11 35.ar Washington le . 

. 
7 05 201

950 9.54 12 54 -Philadelphia... 12 05 350 112
12 33 12 33 3 31 ar..New York ../e 9 00 12 11 11 00
A M. A.M. P.M. 

Baltimore & Cumberland Valley R. R.
P.M.1A.34,1 A.M P.M. P.M.

3 lb 109: 6 001e Shippensblr ar 833 1061 852
325 118 6 Ili .Southampton- 8 23 1257 8 4E
33'? 1 45 6 LI-Green village.. 816 1250 88 41
347 139; 6 31, ..Chambersh'g.. 8051239 

30

358 141)1 642 .New Franklin.. 7 51 12 2.5 8 16
406 I 57i 65(3 .. 7 44 12 18 608
4113 2 05 6 57i ...Five Forks.... 735 12 10 800
422 213 706 Waynesboro.- 7 27 12 tri 751
431 222 715,... .Midvale. 7 18 11 53 742
439 230; 7 29; ....Edgemont.... 7 05 11 45 734

1
515: 305 8 02,ar Hagerstown he 6 35 11 10 703
71.5 5 a4j10 27 430 811.1 405
e.m. P.M.IA. M.,ar ..Baltimore../e A.It.la.w.1 P.M ,

.A dditio- al trains leave Baltimore for Union
Bridge and Intermediate Stations at 10.17 a . m.,
and 6.05 p, rn and leave 1ThionBridge for
Baltimore and Intermediate Stations at 6.05
a. m. and 12.47p. ER, daily, except Sunday.
Sundays only-leave Baltimore for Union

Bridge and Intermediate Stations at 9.30 a. m.
and 2.35 p. rn, and leave Union Bridge for
Baltimore 6.46 a. in. and 4.05 p, tn.
Leave Rocky Ridge for Emmittsburg at 8.26

and 10.40 a. m., and 3.31 and 6.34 p. m. Leave
Erutuittsburg for Rocks' Ridge at 7.60 and 10.00
a. m., and 2.55 and 4.45 p. m,
Leave Drucevide for Frederick at 34 a. m.

and 5.40 p. m.
Leave Bruceville for Taneytown. Littlestown

and Columbia at 9.44 a. m. and 3.45 p.m.
B. & 0. passenger trains leave Cherry Run

for Cumberland and intermediate points No.
13, daily at 8.57 a. In. For Piedmont and iter-
mediate, No. 17 daily, except Sunday, at 26 p.
m., and Chicago Express, No. 7, daily a 11.02
p. m.
Passengers for Chicago Limited, No. 5. or

Cincinnati United, No, I, Dike No. 17 to Han-
cock and there tran.fer to No. 5 or No. 1.
Passengers for .13. & 0. Pittsburg Express,

No. 9. take No. 7 to Hancock and there trans-
fer.
*Daily. All others daily, except Sunday.
IStops only to land passengers from Willi-

more.
HOOD,Pres't and Gen'l Manager.

B. H. GRISWOLD, Gen' I Passenger Agent

1896. THE SUN ! 1896.
BALTIMORE, MD,

The Paper of the People,
For the Peo,le and with the People

lioNEsT IN MOTIVE.
FEARLESS IN EXPRESSION.

SOUND IN PRINCIPLE.
UNSWERVING IN ITS ALLEGIANCE TO

RIGHT THEORIES AND
RIGHT PRACTICES.

The Sun publishes all the news all
the time, but it does not allow its
coil/inns to be degraded by unclean
immoral or purely sensational matter.
Editorially, The Sun is the con-

sistent and unchanging champion and
defender of popular rights and inter-
ests against political machines and
monopolies of every character. Inde-
pendent in all things, extreme in
none. It is for good laws, good
government and good order.
By mail 50 cents a month, $6 a year

THE BALTIMORE WEEKLY SUN

The Weekly Sun publishes all the
news of each week, giving complete
accounts of all events of interest
throughout the world. As an Agri-
cultural paper the Weekly Sun is un-
surpassed. It is edited by writers of
practical experience, who know
what farming means and what far-
mers want in an agricultural jour-
nal. It contains regular reports of
the work of the agricultural experi-
ment stations throughout the coma-
try, of the proceedings of farmers
clubs and institutes, and the discus-
sion of new methods and ideas in
agriculture. Its market reports, Poul-
try Department and Veterinary col-
umn are particularly valuable to
country readers. Every issue con-
tains Stories, Poems, Household and
Puzzle Columns, a variety of inter-
esting and instructive selected matter
and other features, which make it a
welcome visitor in city and country
homes alike.
One dollar a year. Inducements to

getters up of clubs for the Weekly
Sun. Both the Daily and Weekly
Sun mailed free of postage in the
United Stated, Canada and Mexico.
Payments invariably in advance.

Address
A. S. ABELL COMPANY,

Publishers and Proprietors,
Baltimore, Md

Taneytown Markets.

Corrected Weekly,

Flour,  

 . .3.506.5.00
-

Timothy Hay, prime, per ton.. 11.00

Bran, e pme iratri n  

Mixed Hay, per ton  •

gs, per ton., 5 00a159..0000
, .   15.00

Rye Straw.
Wheat,  
Rye. new 
CO laotvs e.

th Clover Seed, Corn,d, per
HidesEB gugtts e. r new 

Tallow 
Hams

Hogs....
Sheep 
Lambs  
Calves  

Cattle, Beef attle
1 Lest „,, 

6  00a 10.50
.73
.35
20
37
.06
.16
.08
.04
.10
.3e
4.00
2.00
3.00
5.00
4.00

medium  2.00
Cows,  $25 (g. $35
Bullocks  2.50

Baltimore Markets.
Corrected Weekly.

Wheat  700:071
Corn  3536
Oats,   24420
13•Ye  400.41
Hay, Timothy,  14.50Q16.00
Hay mixed  12.50@14.00
Hay, Clover.   9.50Q11.00
Straw, Rye, bales  18.00@m19.00
Straw, Rye blocks 9  00©10.00
Straw, wheat blocks 7  50(08.00
Bran   13.50Q14.50
Middlings 13.00e13.50
Potatoes, new, per bus 25@,30
Sugar, granulated  5 58
Sugar, confec, A  5.45
Beef Cattle, Best 3  75Q4.25
Beef cattle, Medium  2.75@3.00
Swine, gross  4.00d4.25
Swine, Rough  .3.0003.25
Sheep, gross  2@,41
Lambs, gross  21123}
Calves gross  6#074

Ns*


